

2018-2019 Texas Education Data Standards (TEDS)

Section 3.3
Staff Category
Description of Data Elements

Addendum Version 2019.2.0 July 1, 2018

Prepared by: Information Technology Services Business Management Division

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Staff Category

Sub-Category Code	Sub-Category Name	Complex Type	Page Number
30040	Staff Basic Information	StaffExtension	1
30040	Staff Basic Information	CredentialFieldDescriptor	55
30050	Employment – Payroll Summary	Staff Education Org Employment Association Extension	60
30055	Contracted Instructional Staff	ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension	73
30060	Payroll	PayrollExtension	79
30090	Responsibility	StaffResponsibilitiesExtension	91
30305	Teacher Class Assignment	Staff Education Org Assignment Association Extension	113
30305	Teacher Class Assignment	TeacherSectionAssociationExtension	122
30310	Staff Association	StaffProgramAssociation	139
30310	Staff Association	TeacherExtension	141
30310	Staff Association	TeacherSchoolAssociation	195
30310	Staff Association	LeaveEvent	202
30310	Staff Association	OpenStaffPosition	207

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Starrextern	Sion complex Type				PEIMS			Potential	
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Type	(a) id	✓	✓					
E1524	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID	StaffUniqueStateId	✓	✓	y		v		
**	Complex Type	StaffIdentificationCode	✓	✓	y		v		
E1088	STAFF-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM	(a) IdentificationSystem	✓	✓	y		v		
E1087	STAFF-ASSIGNING-ORGANIZATION-CODE	(a) AssigningOrganizationCode	✓						
E0505	STAFF-ID	ID	✓	✓	✓ ✓		v		
**	Complex Type	Name	✓	✓	✓ ✓		v		
E1301	VERIFICATION	(a) Verification							✓
E1302	PERSONAL-TITLE-PREFIX	PersonalTitlePrefix							✓
E0703	FIRST-NAME	FirstName	✓	✓	y		v		
E0704	MIDDLE-NAME	MiddleName	✓		✓		✓		
E0705	LAST-NAME	LastSurname	✓	✓	y		v		
E1303	GENERATION-CODE-SUFFIX	GenerationCodeSuffix	✓						
E1304	MAIDEN-NAME	MaidenName							✓
**	Complex Type	OtherName							✓
E1325	SEX	Sex	✓	✓					
E0006	DATE-OF-BIRTH	BirthDate	✓		✓		✓		
**	Complex Type	Address	✓						
E1113	ADDRESS-TYPE	(a) AddressType	✓	✓					
E1114	STREET-NUMBER-NAME	StreetNumberName	✓	✓					
E1115	APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER	ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber	✓						
E1116	BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER	BuildingSiteNumber	✓						
E1117	CITY	City	✓	✓					
E1118	STATE-ABBREVIATION	StateAbbreviation	✓	✓					
E1119	POSTAL-CODE	PostalCode	✓	✓					
E1120	NAME-OF-COUNTY	NameOfCounty	✓						
E1121	COUNTY-FIPS-CODE	CountyFIPSCode							✓
E1122	COUNTRY-CODE	CountryCode	✓						
E1123	LATITUDE	Latitude							•
E1124	LONGITUDE	Longitude							•
E1125	BEGIN-DATE-OF-ADDRESS	BeginDate							✓

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Staffextension complex Type					PEIMS				Potential
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
E1126	END-DATE-OF-ADDRESS	EndDate							✓
**	Complex Type	Telephone	✓						
E1455	TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE	(a) TelephoneNumberType	✓	✓					
E1456	PRIMARY-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-INDICATOR	(a) PrimaryTelephoneNumberInd cator	i 🗸						
E1269	TELEPHONE-NUMBER	TelephoneNumber	✓	✓					
**	Complex Type	ElectronicMail	✓						
E1242	EMAIL-ADDRESS-TYPE	(a) EmailAddressType	✓	✓					
E1243	EMAIL-ADDRESS	EmailAddress	✓	✓					
E1375	HISPANIC-LATINO-ETHNICITY	HispanicLatinoEthnicity	✓	✓					
E1462	ETHNICITY	OldEthnicity	✓						
**	Complex Type	Race	✓	✓					
E1343	RACIAL-CATEGORY	RacialCategory	✓	✓					
E1460	HIGHEST-LEVEL-OF-EDUCATION-COMPLETED	HighestLevelOfEducationCom pleted	✓	✓					
E1376	YEARS-OF-PRIOR-PROFESSIONAL- EXPERIENCE	YearsOfPriorProfessionalExpe ience	r 🗸	✓					
E1377	YEARS-OF-PRIOR-TEACHING- EXPERIENCE	YearsOfPriorTeachingExperier ce	y						
**	Complex Type	Credentials	✓						
E1203	CREDENTIAL-TYPE	CredentialType	✓	✓					
**	Complex Type	CredentialField	✓	✓					
E1489	CREDENTIAL-FIELD-DESCRIPTOR- DESCRIPTION	Description	✓	✓					
E1205	CERTIFICATION-GRADE-LEVEL	Level	✓	✓					
E1206	TEACHING-CREDENTIAL-TYPE	TeachingCredentialType	✓	✓					
E1207	CREDENTIAL-ISSUANCE-DATE	CredentialIssuanceDate	✓	✓					
E1208	CREDENTIAL-EXPIRATION-DATE	CredentialExpirationDate	✓						
E1209	TEACHING-CREDENTIAL-BASIS	TeachingCredentialBasis	✓						
N/A	NOT USED BY TEA	LoginId							
**	Reference Complex Type	TX-LEAReference	✓	✓	v		✓		
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity	✓	✓	v		✓		
E0212	DISTRICT-ID	StateOrganizationId	✓	✓	v		✓		
E0706	GENERATION-CODE	TX-GenerationCode			✓		✓		

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension Complex Type

					PEIMS		Potential		
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
E0004	SEX-CODE	TX-Sex			v		y		
E1064	HISPANIC-LATINO-CODE	TX-HispanicLatinoEthnicity			v		✓		
**	Complex Type	TX-Race			✓		v		
E1059	AMERICAN-INDIAN-ALASKA-NATIVE- CODE	TX- American Indian Alaska Native			y		v		
E1060	ASIAN-CODE	TX-Asian			v		✓		
E1061	BLACK-AFRICAN AMERICAN-CODE	TX-BlackAfricanAmerican			v		✓		
E1062	NATIVE-HAWAIIAN-PACIFIC- ISLANDER-CODE	TX- NativeHawaiianPacificIslander			v		v		
E1063	WHITE-CODE	TX-White			y		y		
E1073	STAFF-TYPE-CODE	TX-StaffTypeCode			v		v		
E0730	HIGHEST-DEGREE-LEVEL-CODE	TX-HighestDegreeLevel			v		v		
E0161	YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT	TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict			v		✓		
E0130	TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE	TX- Total Years Of Professional Experience			V V		✓ ✓		
E1581	PK-TEACHER-REQUIREMENT	TX-PKTeacherRequirement					✓		

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension Complex Type

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1524			TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-	ID		05/01/2011	9/17/2012	
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре		
	S	taffUniqueStateId			Stat	ff		
			Defir	nition				
TX-UNIQUE-S	TAFF-ID is	a unique number	assigned to a staff me	mber by the Tex	as Education Age	ncy.		
			Special In	structions				
Data Specifications								
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML				Domain of Va	lues			
	NO							
	Lengtl	n	Data	Туре		Pattern:		
	10		NUM	ERIC		#########	#	
			PEIMS R	eporting				
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	iod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
YES		1	Υ	ES	YES		NO	
		2	N	Ю	NO		YES	
		3	Υ	ES	YES		NO	
4 N			NO	NO				
		4	N	10	NO		YES	
		4	TSDS Re		NO		YES	
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory	YES	
						-	YES	
This data elei	ment is al	TSDS Element YES		eporting	Manda	-	YES	

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension, StaffExtension,

 $Staff Extension, \, Staff Extension, \, Staff Responsibilities Extension, \, Teacher School Association, \, Teacher School Assoc$

Date Issued

Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension Complex Type

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

E1088		STA	AFF-IDENTIFICATION-S	SYSTEM		09/12/2011	3/1/2013	
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре		
	Ide	entificationSystem			StaffIdentific	ationCode		
			Defin	ition				
A coding sche refer to a staf			ation and record-keep	ing purposes by scho	ols, social se	rvices, or other	agencies to	
			Special Ins	structions				
			Data Spec	ifications	1			
Code Table ID Mand			Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Val	ues	
C191 YES								
	Length	1	Data [°]	Туре		Pattern:		
	24		COD)ED	*			
			PEIMS R	eporting				
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
YES		1	Y	ES	YES		NO	
		2	N	0	NO		YES	
		3	Y	ES	YES		NO	
		4	N	0	NO		YES	
			TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory		
		YES			YES	<u> </u>		
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):				
			entExtension, LeaveEv Extension, StaffEducat				xtension,	

Data Element

StaffIdentification Code, StaffResponsibilities Extension, Teacher Extension, Teacher School Association, Teache

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension Complex Type

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1087		STAFF-A	SSIGNING-ORGANIZA	TION-CODE		09/12/2011	5/7/2012	
		XML Name			Complex	Туре		
	Assig	ningOrganizationCo	de		StaffIdentific	ationCode		
			Defin	ition				
The organizat	ion code	or name assigning tl	he staff, student, cou	rse, and assessm	nent identificatior	n code.		
			Special Ins	tructions				
			Data Spec	ifications				
Code Table ID Manda			Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues	
			NO)				
	Lengtl	h	Data 1			Pattern:		
	60		STRI			*		
			PEIMS Re					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Peri	od Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank	
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES	
		2	N	0	NO		YES	
		3	N	0	NO		YES	
		4	N	0	NO		YES	
			TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory		
		YES			NO			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the f	ollowing complex typ	pe(s):				
•		•	ntExtension, LeaveEv xtension, StaffEducat			tension, Staffl	Extension,	

StaffIdentification Code, Teacher Extension, Teacher School Association, Teacher Section Association Extension Teacher Section Association (Code) and the Code (Code

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Flamont ID		Data Flamout			Data Januari	Data Hadatad
Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E0505		STAFF-ID			10/12/2011	5/7/2012
	XML Name			Complex	Туре	
	ID			StaffIdentific	ationCode	
		Defin	ition			
STAFF-ID is the persor	n's Social Security nu	ımber.				
		Special In	structions			
		Data Spec	ifications			
Code Ta	Mandato	ry in XML		Domain of Va	lues	
		YE	:S			
Leng	th	Data	Туре		Pattern:	
9		NUM	ERIC		########	ŧ
		PEIMS R	eporting			
PEIMS Element	Collection Pe	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
YES	1	Υ	ES	YES		NO
2					NO	
	2	N	10	NO		YES
	2		IO ES	NO YES		YES NO
		Y				
	3	Y	ES IO	YES		NO
	3	Y	ES IO	YES	tory	NO
	3 4	Y	ES IO	YES NO		NO
This data element is a	3 4 TSDS Element YES	Y	ES IO eporting	YES NO Manda		NO

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension Complex Type

Element ID			Data E	lement			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E0703			FIRST-	NAME			04/02/1987	12/3/2012	
		XML Name				Complex	к Туре		
		FirstName				Nam	ne		
				Definition					
FIRST-NAME id	dentifies a	a person's legal firs	t name.						
			S _I	pecial Instructio	ns				
FIRST-NAME f character).	ield can b	e comprised of an	y combination	n of the characte	ers defined in	the domain	of values (A-Z,	0-9, ', -, space	
			D	ata Specificatio	ns				
Code Table ID Mandat				landatory in XM	1L	Domain of Values			
	YES A-Z, 0-9, ', -,[space]					ace]			
	Length	ı		Data Type			Pattern:		
	75			NAMEFIELD			*		
				PEIMS Reportin	g				
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Collected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
YES		1		YES		YES		NO	
		2		NO		NO		YES	
		3		YES		YES		NO	
		4		NO		NO		YES	
				TSDS Reporting	3				
		TSDS Element				Manda	tory		
		YES				YES	5		
This data elen	ment is al	so included in the	following cor	mplex type(s):					

Name, Parent, StaffExtension, StaffIdentity, StaffIdentityType, StaffReference, StaffReferenceType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentity, StudentIdentityType, StudentReference, StudentReferenceType, TeacherExtension, TeacherReference, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociation

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension Complex Type

Element ID	Data Element		Date Issued	Date Updated
E0704	MIDDLE-NAME		04/02/1987	12/3/2012
	XML Name	Complex	х Туре	
	MiddleName	Nan	ne	

Definition

MIDDLE-NAME identifies a person's legal middle name.

Special Instructions

This field may be blank for staff and students. For staff and students, enter the middle name as shown on the identification documentation. If the staff person or the student has no middle name, the field must be left blank. **Do not use any other text such as NONE, NA, NMI, etc... for the middle name if the staff person or the student has no middle name**.

This field can be comprised of any combination of the characters defined in the domain of values (A-Z, 0-9, ', -, space character).

Data Specifications								
Code Tab	le ID	Mandatory in XML	XML Domain of Values					
		NO	A-Z, 0-	9, ', -,[space]				
Length	n	Data Type	Р	attern:				
75		NAMEFIELD		*				
PEIMS Reporting								
PEIMS Element	Collection Period	Is Collected	Mandatory	Can be Blank				
VEC	1	VEC	NO	VEC				

PEIMS Element	Collection Period	Is Collected	Mandatory	Can be Blank
YES	1	YES	NO	YES
	2	NO	NO	YES
	3	YES	NO	YES
	4	NO	NO	YES

ISDS Reporting							
TSDS Element	Mandatory						
YES	NO						

This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):

Name, Parent, StaffExtension, StaffIdentity, StaffIdentityType, StaffReference, StaffReferenceType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentity, StudentIdentityType, StudentReference, StudentReferenceType, TeacherExtension, TeacherReference, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociationName, Parent, StaffExtension, StaffIdentity, StaffIdentityType, StaffReference, StaffReferenceType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentity, StudentIdentityType, StudentReference, StudentReferenceType, TeacherExtension, TeacherReference, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociation

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension Complex Type

Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E0705		LAST-NAME			04/02/1987	12/3/2012			
	XML Name			Complex	Туре				
	LastSurname			Nam	ne				
		Defin	ition						
LAST-NAME identifies a	a person's legal last	name.							
		Special In:	structions						
LAST-NAME field can be character).	e comprised of any	combination of the c	haracters defined in t	the domain c	of values (A-Z,	0-9, ', -, space			
		Data Spec	cifications						
Code Tab	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values								
	YES A-Z, 0-9, ', -,[space]								
Lengt	h	Data	Туре		Pattern:				
75		NAME	FIELD		*				
		PEIMS R	eporting						
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
YES	1	Υ	ES	YES		NO			
	2	N	10	NO		YES			
	3	Υ	ES	YES		NO			
	4	N	10	NO		YES			
		TSDS Re	porting						
	TSDS Element			Manda	tory				
	YES			YES					
This data element is al	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):						

Name, Parent, StaffExtension, StaffIdentity, StaffIdentityType, StaffReference, StaffReferenceType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentity, StudentIdentityType, StudentReference, StudentReferenceType, TeacherExtension, TeacherReference, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociation

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociation

Element ID			Da	ta Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1303		ı	GENERAT	ION-CODE-SU	JFFIX			03/01/2012	5/7/2012	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
	Ge	nerationCodeSuffi	x				Nam	ne		
				Defin	ition					
An appendage	An appendage, if any, used to denote an individual's generation in his family (e.g., Jr., Sr., III).									
11 0	Special Instructions									
				opecial inc	<u></u>					
				Data Speci	ifications					
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values										
	C012			NC)					
	Length	h		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:		
	4			STRI	NG			****		
				PEIMS Re	porting					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					NO			
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	following	g complex typ	e(s):					
l .		ension, StaffIdentit ntIdentityType, Stu	•							

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1325		SEX 03/01/2012								
		XML Name			Complex Type					
		Sex					Staf	f		
				Defin	ition					
A person's ge	nder.									
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
	DC119)		YE	S					
	Length	,		Data [*]	Tyne			Pattern:		
	6	•		STRI				*		
				PEIMS Re				•••		
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod		lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					YES			
This data ele	ment is als	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
Parent, Stude	nt									

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updat								
E0006		DATE-OF-BIRTH 03/15/1989 12/1/20							12/1/2016	
		XML Name			Complex Type					
		BirthDate					Staf	f		
				Defin	ition					
DATE-OF-BIRT	ΓΗ indicat	es the month, day,	and year o	f the perso	n's birth.					
				Special Ins	structions					
DATE-OF-BIRT	ΓH must b	e a valid date.								
Data Specifications										
	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values									
	1					NO			019	
	Lengtl	n		Data ⁻	Гуре			Pattern:		
	10			COD	ED			yyyy-mm-d	d	
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank	
YES		1		YI	ES		YES		NO	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		YI	ES		YES		NO	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					NO			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following c	omplex typ	pe(s):					
BirthData, Sta	offExtension	on, StaffIdentityTyp	e, Studenti	Extension,	StudentIdentit	уТуре	TeacherExte	ension		

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExterision								
Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1113			ADDRESS-TYPE	03/01/2012				
		XML Name			Complex	Туре		
		AddressType			Addre	ess		
			Defin	ition				
The type of addretc.)	ress liste	ed for an individua	l or organization. For e	example: Physical A	Address, Mailii	ng Address, Ho	ome Address,	
			Special Ins	tructions				
			Data Spec	ifications				
Co	de Tabl	e ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues	
	DC006	i	NO)				
	Length	ı	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:		
	9		STRI	NG		*		
			PEIMS Re	eporting				
PEIMS Eleme	ent	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES	
		2	N	0	NO		YES	
		3	N	0	NO		YES	
		4	N	0	NO		YES	
			TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory		
		YES			YES			
			following complex typ					
Addross Educat	ionServ	iceCenter, LocalEd	usation Agansy Extansi	on Parent School	StaffExtension	n. StudentExte	nsion.	

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1114			STREET-NUMBER-NA	ME		03/01/2012				
		XML Name		Complex Type						
	St	treetNumberName			Addr	ess				
			Defin	ition						
The street nu	mber and	street name or pos	t office box number o	of an address.						
			Special Ins	tructions						
Data Specifications										
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values						lues				
			YE	S						
	Lengtl	h	Data ⁻			Pattern:				
	40		STRI			*				
			PEIMS Re							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Peri	iod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory				
		YES			YES	· ·				
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the f	ollowing complex typ	pe(s):						
Address, Educ TeacherExten		viceCenter, LocalEdu	ucationAgencyExtensi	on, Parent, Scho	ool, StaffExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,			

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1115		APART	TMENT-ROOM-SUITE	-NUMBER		03/01/2012		
		XML Name			Complex	х Туре		
	Apartn	nentRoomSuiteNum	ber		Addr	ess		
			Defin	ition				
The apartmer	nt, room,	or suite number of a	n address.					
			Special Ins	structions				
			Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values							
			NO)				
	• •		D	•		D. 11		
	Lengtl	1	Data -	•••		Pattern:		
	20		STRI			*		
DE11 40 El			PEIMS Re					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Peri			Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank	
NO		1	N		NO		YES	
		2	N	0	NO		YES	
		3	N	0	NO		YES	
		4	N	0	NO		YES	
			TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory		
		YES			NC)		
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the fo	ollowing complex typ	pe(s):				
Address, Educ TeacherExten		viceCenter, LocalEdu	ıcationAgencyExtensi	on, Parent, Sch	nool, StaffExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,	

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1116			BUILDING-SITE-NUM	BER		03/01/2012				
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре				
	В	uildingSiteNumber			Addr	ess				
			Defin	ition						
The number of	of the buil	ding on the site, if I	more than one buildin	g shares the same a	ddress.					
			Special Ins	structions						
Data Specifications										
	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values									
			NO)						
	Lengtl	h	Data [*]	Гуре		Pattern:				
	20		STRI	NG		*				
		1	PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory				
		YES			NO	1				
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):						
Address, Educ TeacherExten		viceCenter, LocalEd	ucationAgencyExtensi	on, Parent, School,	StaffExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,			

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1117			CITY			03/01/2012		
		XML Name		Complex Type				
		City			Addr	ess		
			Defin	ition				
The name of t	the city in	which an address is	located.					
			Special Ins	tructions				
			Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues	
			YE	S				
	Lamati		Data 1	F		Detteme		
	Lengtl	1	Data -			Pattern:		
	30		STRI PEIMS Re			*		
PEIMS Ele		Callastian Bani			N/ou dotour		an ha Blank	
	ement	Collection Peri			Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank	
NO		1	N		NO		YES	
		2	N		NO		YES	
		3	N		NO		YES	
		4	N	0	NO		YES	
			TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory		
		YES			YES	5		
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the f	ollowing complex typ	pe(s):				
Address, Educ TeacherExten		viceCenter, LocalEdu	ucationAgencyExtensi	on, Parent, Sch	nool, StaffExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,	

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1118			STATE-ABBREVIATION	ON		03/01/2012				
		XML Name			Complex	к Туре				
	S	tateAbbreviation			Addr	ess				
			Defin	ition						
The abbreviation for the state (within the United States) or outlying area in which an address is located.										
Special Instructions										
	Data Specifications									
(Code Tabl	e ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Val	lues			
	DC124	Į.	YE	S						
	Length	1	Data [*]			Pattern:				
	2		STRI	_		*				
			PEIMS Re							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory				
		YES			YES	5				
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the f	following complex typ	pe(s):						
Address, Educ TeacherExten		iceCenter, LocalEd	ucationAgencyExtensi	ion, Parent, School,	StaffExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,			

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element				Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1119			POSTAL-CODE				03/01/2012	5/7/2012		
		XML Name		Complex Type						
		PostalCode				Addre	ess			
			Defi	nition						
The five or nir	ne digit zip	code or overseas	postal code portion	of an address.						
			Special Ir	structions						
Data Specifications										
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values							ues			
			Υ	ES						
	Lanath		Data	Tuno			Pattern:			
	Length 17	1		Type DED			*			
	17						*			
PEIMS Ele		Collection Per		Reporting		A codete m	C-	ın be Blank		
	ement				ľ	Mandatory	Ca			
NO		1		NO		NO		YES		
		2		NO		NO		YES		
		3		NO		NO		YES		
		4	1	NO		NO		YES		
			TSDS R	eporting						
TSDS Element Mandatory										
		YES				YES	•			
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):						
Address, Educ TeacherExten		riceCenter, LocalEd	ucationAgencyExten	sion, Parent, Scho	ool, Sta	affExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,		

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	Data Element Date Issued Date Update					Date Updated
E1120			NAM	E-OF-COUNT	1			03/01/2012	
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре	
		NameOfCounty					Addr	ess	
				Defin	ition				
The name of t	the county	,, parish, borough,	or comp	arable unit (w	vithin a state) i	n whic	h an address	s is located.	
				Special Ins	tructions				
	Data Specifications								
	Code Table ID Mand				y in XML			Domain of Val	ues
				NO)				
					_				
	Length	1		Data Type STRING				Pattern:	
	30				_			*	
				PEIMS Re					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		YES					NO	1	
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	following	g complex typ	pe(s):				
Address, Educ TeacherExten		iceCenter, LocalEd	ucationA	gencyExtensi	on, Parent, Scl	hool, S	taffExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension	Compi	ск турс					
Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E1122			COUNTRY-CODE			03/01/2012	
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре	
		CountryCode			Addr	ess	
			Defin	ition			
The unique two	o charact	ter International Org	ganization for Standa	rdization (ISO)	code for the coun	try in which an	address is
			Special Ins	tructions			
			Data Suga	ifi anti a ma			
	ode Tabl	lo ID	Data Speci			Domain of Va	luas
U			Mandator	•		Domain of Va	iues
	DC033	3	NC)			
	Length	1	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:	
	2		STRI	NG		*	
			PEIMS Re	porting			
PEIMS Elen	nent	Collection Perio	od Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES
		2	N	0	NO		YES
		3	N	0	NO		YES
		4	N	0	NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting			
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory	
		YES			NO		
This data elem	ent is als	so included in the fo	ollowing complex typ	e(s):			
Address, Educa TeacherExtensi		riceCenter, LocalEdu	cationAgencyExtensi	on, Parent, Scl	hool, StaffExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Update						Date Updated	
E1455			TELEPHO	ONE-NUMBER-	TYPE			03/01/2012	5/7/2012
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
	Tele	ephoneNumberTyp	oe				Teleph	one	
				Defin	ition				
The type of co	ommunica	ition number listed	for an	individual or o	rganization.				
				Special Ins	structions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Table ID Mand							Domain of Val	ues
	DC133	3		NO)				
					_			5 ···	
	Length	1	Data					Pattern:	
	11			STRI	NG			*	
				PEIMS Re	eporting				
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected	I	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		YES					YES		
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):				
Parent, StaffE	xtension,	StudentExtension,	Teache	rExtension, Te	lephone				

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Update						
E1456		PRIMAR	/-TELEPHONE-NUN	1BER-INDICATOR		03/01/2012	3/1/2013	
		XML Name			Compl	ех Туре		
	PrimaryTe	elephoneNumberIr	ndicator		Telep	hone		
			D	efinition				
An indication	that the t	elephone number	should be used as	the principal num	nber for an individ	ual or organizat	ion.	
			Specia	Instructions				
				pecifications				
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values					lues			
				NO				
	Length	n	Da	ta Type		Pattern:		
	5		В	OOLEAN		*		
			PEIM	S Reporting				
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is	Collected	Mandator	y C	an be Blank	
NO		1		NO	NO		YES	
		2		NO	NO		YES	
		3		NO	NO		YES	
		4		NO	NO		YES	
			TSDS	Reporting				
		TSDS Element			Mand			
		YES		. ()	N	0		
		so included in the		type(s):				
Telephone, Pa	arent, Staf	ffExtension, Studer	ntExtension					

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element Date Issued Date Update					
E1269			TELEPHONE-NUMB	ER		03/01/2012		
		XML Name			Comple	х Туре		
	Т	elephoneNumber			Telep	hone		
			Defin	ition				
The telephon	e number	including the area	code, and extension,	f applicable.				
			Special Ins	tructions				
			Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Table ID Mand					Domain of Va	lues	
			YE	S				
	Longth		Doto."			Pattern:		
	Length 14		Data Type NUMERIC			#		
	14		PEIMS Re			#		
PEIMS Ele	mont	Collection Peri			Mandator	· C	an be Blank	
NO NO	illelit	1	N IS COIL		NO	y C	YES	
NO		2	N		NO		YES	
		3	N		NO		YES	
		4	N		NO		YES	
			TSDS Re				. = 0	
		TSDS Element			Manda	atory		
		YES			YE	S		
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the f	ollowing complex typ	pe(s):				
		r, InstitutionTelepho lentExtension, Telep	one, LocalEducationA phone	gencyExtensio	n, Parent, School,	StaffExtension	,	

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element Date Issued Date Update						Date Updated
E1242			EMAI	L-ADDRESS-TY	PE			03/01/2012	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
	E	EmailAddressType					Electroni	cMail	
				Defin	ition				
The type of er	mail listed	l for an individual c	r organ	ization. For ex	ample: Home	/Perso	nal, Work, et	c.	
				Special Ins	structions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
(Code Table ID Manda				y in XML		1	Domain of Val	ues
	DC057	7		NO)				
					_				
	Lengtl	1		Data [*]				Pattern:	
	13			STRI				*	
		I		PEIMS Re					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory	
		YES					YES		
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):				
ElectronicMai	l, Parent,	StaffExtension, Stu	ıdentEx	tension					

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1243			EMAIL-ADDRESS			03/01/2012		
212.13		XML Name	21117 112 7 12 2 7 12 3 2		Complex	•		
		EmailAddress			Electron			
		Emanadicas			Licetion			
			Defin					
The electronic	mail (e-n	nail) address listed	for an individual or o	rganization.				
			Special Ins	structions				
			Data Spec	ifications				
С	ode Tabl	e ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues	
			YE	S				
	Length	1	Data Type		Pattern:			
				STRING *				
	128			NG		*		
	128					*		
PEIMS Elen		Collection Per	STRI PEIMS R		Mandatory		an be Blank	
PEIMS Elen			STRI PEIMS Ro iod Is Col	eporting	Mandatory NO		an be Blank YES	
		Collection Per	STRI PEIMS Re iod Is Col	eporting lected				
		Collection Per	STRI PEIMS Re Fiod Is Col N	lected	NO		YES	
		Collection Per 1 2	STRI PEIMS Re riod Is Col N N N	lected	NO NO		YES YES	
		Collection Per 1 2 3	STRI PEIMS Re riod Is Col N N N	eporting lected 0 0 0 0 0	NO NO NO		YES YES YES	
		Collection Per 1 2 3	STRI PEIMS Ro iod Is Col N N N N	eporting lected 0 0 0 0 0	NO NO NO	Ca	YES YES YES	
		Collection Per 1 2 3 4	STRI PEIMS Ro iod Is Col N N N N	eporting lected 0 0 0 0 0	NO NO NO	tory	YES YES YES	
NO	ment	Collection Per 1 2 3 4 TSDS Element YES	STRI PEIMS Ro iod Is Col N N N N	lected O O O O Porting	NO NO NO NO Manda	tory	YES YES YES	

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID		D	Data Element Date Issued Date Upda					
E1375	ŀ	HISPANIC	C-LATINO-ETHI	NICITY			03/01/2012	3/1/2013
	XML Name					Complex	с Туре	
F	IispanicLatinoEthnici	ty				Sta	ff	
			Defin	ition				
An indication that the								
			Special Ins	structions				
			Data Spec					
Code Ta	able ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues
			YE	S				
Len	gth		Data ⁻	Гуре			Pattern:	
5			BOOL	EAN			*	
			PEIMS Re	eporting				
PEIMS Element	Collection Pe	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	С	an be Blank
NO	1		N	0		NO		YES
	2		N	0		NO		YES
	3		N	0		NO		YES
	4		N	0		NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting				
	TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
	YES					YES	<u> </u>	
This data element is	also included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):				
StaffExtension, Stude	entExtension, Teache	rExtensi	ion					

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension Con	іріех туре						
Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1462		ETHNICITY			04/02/1987	12/3/2012	
	XML Name			Complex	Туре		
	OldEthnicity			Staf	f		
		Defin	ition				
1 - American Indian2 - Asian or Pacific Is3 - Black, not of Hisp4 - Hispanic	or Alaskan Native lander anic origin	; Hispanic/latino and r	ace:				
5 - White, not of His	panic origin						
		Special Ins	structions				
		Data Spec	cifications				
Code T	able ID	Mandato	Mandatory in XML		Domain of Values		
DC	149	N(0				
Len	gth	Data Type			Pattern:		
3	3	STRI	ING		*		
		PEIMS R	eporting				
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank	
NO	1	N	10	NO		YES	
	2	N	10	NO		YES	
	3	N	10	NO		YES	
	4	N	10	NO		YES	
		TSDS Re	porting				
	TSDS Element			Mandat	tory		
	YES			NO			
This data element is	also included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):				
StaffExtension, Stud	entExtension, Teache	rExtension					

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Update							Date Updated
E1343			RACI	AL-CATEGOR\				03/01/2012	-
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
		RacialCategory					RaceTy	уре	
				Defin	ition				
Zero or more	racial cate	egories associated	with the						
			With the	Special Ins					
				· ·					
				Data Spec	ifications				
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values						lues			
	DC097	7		NO)				
	1 1			D.1				D. II.	
	Length	1		Data Type STRING			Pattern:		
	34							*	
				PEIMS Re					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected	ſ	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory	
		YES					YES		
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following	g complex typ	pe(s):				
RaceType, Sta	iffExtensio	on, StudentExtensi	on, Teacl	herExtension					

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Upda						
E1460	HIGHEST	-LEVEL-OF-ED	UCATION-COMPLETED)		03/01/2012	12/3/2012	
	XML Name				Complex	Туре		
Highest	_evelOfEducationCo	mpleted			Staf	ff		
			Definition					
The extent of formal highest degree receiv		dual has recei	ved (e.g., the highest g	grade in	school com	oleted or its ed	quivalent or the	
		SI	pecial Instructions					
			ata Specifications					
Code Ta		N	landatory in XML			Domain of Va	lues	
DC0	77		NO					
Leng	th		Data Type			Pattern:		
10		STRING				*		
		ا	PEIMS Reporting					
PEIMS Element	Collection Pe	riod	Is Collected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank	
NO	1		NO		NO		YES	
	2		NO		NO		YES	
	3		NO		NO		YES	
	4		NO		NO		YES	
			TSDS Reporting					
	TSDS Element				Manda	tory		
	YES				YES			
This data element is	also included in the	following cor	nplex type(s):					
StaffExtension, Teach	erExtension							

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element Date Issued Date Upda						Date Updated
E1376		YEARS-OF	-PRIOR-F	PROFESSIONA	L-EXPERIENCE			03/01/2012	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
	YearsOfPr	rior Professional Exp	perience				Staf	f	
				Defin	ition				
The total num institutions.	nber of ye	ars that an individu	ual has pr	reviously held	a similar profe	ssiona	l position in	one or more e	education
				Special Ins	tructions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues
				NO)				
	Length	•		Data 1	Type			Pattern:	
	2	•		Data Type NUMERIC			##		
				PEIMS Re					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Pe	riod	Is Coll			Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory	
		YES					YES		
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following	g complex typ	pe(s):				
StaffExtension	n, Teacher	Extension							

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element						Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1377		YEARS-	OF-PRIC	DR-TEACHING-	EXPERIENCE			03/01/2012		
XML Name					Complex Type					
YearsOfPriorTeachingExperience					Staff					
				Defin	ition					
The total num	nber of ye	ars that an individu	ıal has p	previously held	a teaching po	sition i	n one or mo	re education i	nstitutions.	
				Special Ins	tructions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Table ID			Mandatory in XML			Domain of Values			
			NO							
	1	-	21.7				Dattama			
	Length			Data Type			Pattern:			
					ΛERIC ##					
				PEIMS Re						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO	NO 1		N		0	NO			YES	
3		N		0	NO			YES		
		N		0	NO			YES		
	4			N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
TSDS Element					Mandatory					
		YES					NO			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
StaffExtension	n, Teachei	rExtension								

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			ata Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1203			CRE	DENTIAL-TYPE	03/01/2012					
XML Name					Complex Type					
Credential Type					Credential					
				Defini	ition					
An indication	of the cat	egory of credentia	l an indi	vidual holds.						
				Special Ins	tructions					
				Data Speci	ifications					
	Code Table ID			Mandatory in XML			Domain of Values			
	DC043			YES						
	Length			Data Type			Pattern:			
13			STRING				*			
				PEIMS Re	porting					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Period		Is Collected		Ma	Mandatory		n be Blank	
	NO 1									
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
NO		1 2		N/			NO NO		YES YES	
NO					0					
NO		2		N	0		NO		YES	
NO		2 3		N:	0		NO NO		YES YES	
NO		2 3		N/ N/ N/	0		NO NO	cory	YES YES	
NO		2 3 4		N/ N/ N/	0		NO NO NO		YES YES	
	ment is al	2 3 4 TSDS Element	followin	No No TSDS Re	O O porting		NO NO NO Mandat		YES YES	

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1489		CREDENT	AL-FIEL	D-DESCRIPTOR	-DESCRIPTION			03/01/2012			
		XML Name			Complex Type						
		Description			CredentialFieldDescriptorType						
				Defin	ition						
The description	on of the o	certification field.									
				Special Ins	structions						
				Data Spec	ifications						
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues		
				YE	S						
	Length	1		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:			
	1024			STRI	••			*			
				PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES		
		2		N	0		NO		YES		
		3		N	0		NO		YES		
		4		N	0		NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory			
		YES					YES				
This data elei	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):										
CredentialFiel	redentialFieldDescriptor, CredentialFieldDescriptorType, StaffExtension, TeacherExtension										

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element			Date Issued	Date Updated				
E1205		С	ERTIFIC <i>A</i>	ATION-GRADE-	LEVEL			03/01/2012				
		XML Name			Complex Type							
		Level			Credential							
				Defin	ition							
The grade lev	he grade level(s) certified for teaching.											
	Special Instructions											
				Data Spec	ifications							
	Code Tabl	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues			
	DC078	3		YE	S							
	Length	1		Data [*]	Гуре			Pattern:				
	29			STRI	NG			*				
				PEIMS R	eporting							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	ected		Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank			
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES			
		2		N	0		NO		YES			
		3		N	0		NO		YES			
		4		N	0		NO		YES			
				TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory				
		YES					YES					
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):							
Cradential St	redential, StaffExtension, TeacherExtension											

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID	Data Element Date Issued Date Updat												
E1206		Т	EACHIN	G-CREDENTIAL	-TYPE			03/01/2012	12/3/2012				
		XML Name					Complex	Туре					
	Tea	chingCredentialTy _l	pe				Creder	ntial					
				Defin	ition								
An indication	of the cat	egory of a legal do	cument	giving authori	zation to perfo	orm teac	hing assign	ment services					
	Special Instructions												
	Data Specifications												
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues				
	DC131	L		YE	S								
	Lawath			Data :	T			Dattaun					
	Length	1		Data				Pattern:					
	30			STRI									
				PEIMS Re	• •								
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected	N	landatory	Ca	n be Blank				
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES				
		2		N	0		NO		YES				
		3		N	0		NO		YES				
		4		N	0		NO		YES				
				TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory					
		YES					YES						
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):								
Credential, St	Credential, StaffExtension, TeacherExtension												

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element			Date Issued	Date Updated					
E1207		C	REDENT	TAL-ISSUANCE	-DATE			03/01/2012	12/1/2016				
		XML Name					Complex	Туре					
	Cre	dential Issuance Da	te				Crede	ntial					
				Defin	ition								
The month, d	he month, day, and year on which an active credential was issued to an individual.												
	Special Instructions												
	Data Specifications												
	Code Tabl	e ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues				
							yyyy = 1919-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31						
	Length	1		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:					
	10			COD	DED yyyy-mm-dd								
				PEIMS Re	eporting								
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank				
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES				
		2		N	0		NO		YES				
		3		N	0		NO		YES				
		4		N	0		NO		YES				
				TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory					
		YES					YES						
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):								
Credential, St	redential, StaffExtension, TeacherExtension												

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID	ID Data Element Date Issued Date Upda								Date Updated				
E1208		CR	EDENTI	AL-EXPIRATIO	N-DATE		C	03/01/2012	12/1/2016				
		XML Name				С	omplex T	уре					
	Cred	lential Expiration Da	ate				Credenti	ial					
				Defin	ition								
The month, d	ay, and ye	ear on which an act	ive cred	lential held by	an individual v	will expire.							
	Special Instructions												
	Data Specifications												
	Code Tabl	le ID		Mandator	y in XML		Do	omain of Val	ues				
				NO	yyyy = 1919-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31								
	Length	1		Data ⁻	Гуре			Pattern:					
	10			COD	DED yyyy-mm-dd								
				PEIMS Re	eporting								
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected	Man	datory	Ca	n be Blank				
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES				
		2		N	0		NO		YES				
		3		N	0		NO		YES				
		4		N	0		NO		YES				
				TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element					Mandato	ry					
		YES					NO						
This data elei	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):												
Credential, St	affExtensi	on, TeacherExtens	ion										

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element	t Date Issued Date								
E1209		TI	EACHING	G-CREDENTIAL	-BASIS			03/01/2012					
		XML Name					Complex	Туре					
	Tea	chingCredentialBas	sis				Creder	ntial					
				Defin	ition								
An indication	n indication of the pre-determined criteria for granting the teaching credential that an individual holds.												
	Special Instructions												
	Data Specifications												
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues				
	DC130)		NO)								
	1	-		D.t.	.			Dattama					
	Lengtl	1		Data 1				Pattern:					
	53			STRI				*					
				PEIMS Re									
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll			Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank				
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES				
		2		N	0		NO		YES				
		3		N	0		NO		YES				
		4		N	0		NO		YES				
				TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory					
		YES					NO						
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):								
Credential, St	affExtensi	on, TeacherExtens	ion										

Date Issued

Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

StaffExtension Complex Type

StudentProgramAssociation

E0212				04/	02/1987	3/2/1998						
		XML Name			Co	mplex Typ	е					
	St	tateOrganizationId		EducationalOrgIdentityType								
			Defin	ition								
DISTRICT-ID in	DISTRICT-ID indicates the district identification number registered with the Texas Education Agency.											
Special Instructions												
•												
Data Specifications												
(Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Dom	ain of Valu	ies				
			YE	S								
	1 1		D. I. I	•			D. 11					
	Length	n	Data 1									
	6		COD				######					
PEIMS Ele		Collection Peri	PEIMS Re		Mand	latam.	Com	n be Blank				
YES	ment		YE YE		Mand	ES	Car	NO				
TES		1	N			0		YES				
		3	YE			ES .		NO				
		4	N			0		YES				
		4	TSDS Re		IN	0		153				
		TSDS Element	1303 Re	porting	N.	1andatory						
	YES YES											
This data eler	ment is al		ollowing complex tyr	ne(s):		123						
	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s): ActualExtension BudgetExtension CareerAndTechnicalEducationCourseExtension ContractedInstructionalStaffETEExtension											
CredentialFiel	ctualExtension, BudgetExtension, CareerAndTechnicalEducationCourseExtension, ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension, redentialFieldDescriptor, EducationOrganization, LocalEducationAgencyExtension, PayrollExtension, School, choolLeaverExtension, SharedServiceArrangementExtension, SSAOrgAssociationExtension,											

Data Element

Staff Education Org Employment Association Extension, Staff Extension, Staff Responsibilities Extension, Student Extension, Staff Extension,

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updated											
E0706			GEN	IERATION-COD	E			04/02/1987	3/1/2013				
		XML Name					Complex	Туре					
	T	X-GenerationCode					StaffExte	ension					
				Defin	ition								
GENERATION-	ENERATION-CODE identifies the generation suffix, if any, which the person attaches to his name.												
	Special Instructions												
	Data Specifications												
(Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	lues				
	C012			NO)								
	Length	h		Data									
	2			COD	ED			*					
		1		PEIMS R	eporting								
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	in be Blank				
YES		1		YI	ES		NO		YES				
		2		N	0		NO		YES				
		3		YI	ES		NO		YES				
		4		N	0		NO		YES				
				TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory					
		NO					NO						
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followi	ng complex typ	pe(s):								
StaffExtension	n, Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensi	ion									

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element	:		Date Issued	Date Updated					
E0004			SEX-CODE			04/02/1987	3/1/2013					
		XML Name		Complex Type								
		TX-Sex			StaffExtension							
			Def	inition								
SEX-CODE ide	entifies the	gender of the per	son.									
	Special Instructions											
	Data Specifications											
	Code Tabl	e ID	Mandat	ory in XML		Domain of Val	ues					
	C013			NO								
	Length	1	Dat	а Туре		Pattern:						
	2		CC	DDED		*						
			PEIMS	Reporting								
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod Is Co	ollected	Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank					
YES	;	1		YES	YES		NO					
		2		NO	NO		YES					
		3		YES	YES		NO					
		4		NO	NO		YES					
			TSDS I	Reporting								
	TSDS Element Mandatory											
		NO			NO							
This data elei	ment is als		following complex t	ype(s):	NO							

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1064			HISPAI	NIC-LATINO-CO	DDE			03/02/2009				
		XML Name					Complex	Туре				
	TX-Hi	spanicLatinoEthni	city				StaffExte	nsion				
				Defin	ition							
HISPANIC-LATI culture or original		E indicates a perso lless of race.	n of Cuk	oan, Mexican,	Puerto Rican, S	South o	or Central Am	nerican, or oth	er Spanish			
				Special Ins	structions							
	Data Specifications											
C	Code Tabl	e ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues			
	C088			NO)							
	Length			Data [*]	Tyne			Pattern:				
	1			COD				#				
				PEIMS Re	eporting							
PEIMS Eler	ment	Collection Per	iod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
YES		1		YI	ES		YES		NO			
		2		N	0		NO		YES			
		3		YI	ES		YES		NO			
		4		N	0		NO		YES			
	TSDS Reporting											
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory				
		NO					NO					
		so included in the			pe(s):							
StaffExtension	taffExtension, StudentExtension, TeacherExtension											

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1059		AMERIC	AN-IND	IAN-ALASKA-N	IATIVE-CODE			03/02/2009				
		XML Name					Complex Type					
	TX-Ame	rican Indian Alaska I	lative				TX-RaceType					
				Defin	ition							
AMERICAN-IN America (inclu		SKA-NATIVE-CODE tral America).	indicat	es a person ha	aving origins in	any of	the original	peoples of No	rth and South			
	Special Instructions											
Data Specifications												
	e ID	Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues					
	C088											
	Length	1		Data [*]	Туре			Pattern:				
	1			COD	ED			#				
				PEIMS R	eporting							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
YES		1		YI	ES		YES		NO			
		2		N	0		NO		YES			
		3		YI	ES		YES		NO			
		4		N	0		NO		YES			
				TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory				
		NO					NO					
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):							
StaffExtension	staffExtension, StudentExtension, TeacherExtension,TX-RaceType											

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ta Element				Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1060			AS	SIAN-CODE				03/02/2009				
		XML Name					Complex	Туре				
		TX-Asian					TX-Race	Туре				
				Defin	ition							
ASIAN-CODE indic subcontinent, incl Thailand, and Viet	luding, f	_	-									
	Special Instructions											
				Data Spec								
Code	e Table	ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues			
	C088			YE	S							
L	Length			Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:				
	1			COD	ED			#				
				PEIMS Re	eporting							
PEIMS Elemen	nt	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
YES		1		YE	ES		YES		NO			
		2		N	0		NO		YES			
		3		YE	ES		YES		NO			
		4		N	0		NO		YES			
				TSDS Re	porting							
TSDS Element Mandatory												
		NO					NO					
This data element	nt is also	included in the	following	complex typ	pe(s):							
StaffExtension, St	tudentEx	ctension, Teache	rExtensio	n,TX-RaceTyp	oe							

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1061		BLA	CK-AFRI	ICAN AMERICA	N-CODE			03/02/2009		
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
	TX-E	BlackAfricanAmeric	an		TX-RaceType					
				Defin	ition					
BLACK-AFRICA	AN-AMER	ICAN-CODE indicat	es a per	son having ori	gins in any of t	he bla	ck racial grou	ıps of Africa.		
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
(Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues	
	C088			YE	S					
	Lamati	_		Data '	T			Pattern:		
	Lengtl	П		Data						
	1							#		
				PEIMS R	· · ·	1				
PEIMS Ele		Collection Per	riod		lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
YES		1		YI	ES		YES		NO	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		YI	ES		YES		NO	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory		
		NO					NO			
This data eler	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):									
StaffExtension	n, Student	tExtension, Teache	rExtensi	ion,TX-RaceTy _l	ре					

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1062		NATIVE-H	HAWAIIA	N-PACIFIC-ISL	ANDER-CODE			03/02/2009		
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
T	X-Native	e Hawaii an Pacific Is	lander				TX-Race	Туре		
				Defin	ition					
NATIVE-HAWAIIA Samoa, or other		IFIC-ISLANDER-CO Islands.	DE indic	ates a person	having origins	in any	of the origin	al peoples of	Hawaii, Guam,	
				Special Ins	tructions					
				Data Spec						
Cod	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Value						lues			
C088 YES										
	Length			Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:		
	1			COD	ED			#	#	
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Eleme	ent	Collection Per	iod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	C	an be Blank	
YES		1		YE	ES		YES		NO	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		YE	ES		YES		NO	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory		
		NO					NO			
This data eleme	nt is als	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
StaffExtension, S	Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensi	on,TX-RaceTyբ	pe					

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1063			٧	VHITE-CODE				03/02/2009	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
		TX-White					TX-Race	Туре	
				Defin	ition				
WHITE-CODE	indicates	a person having or	igins in a	any of the orig	inal peoples of	f Europ	oe, the Midd	le East, or Nor	th Africa.
				Special Ins	structions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Tabl	e ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues
	YE	S							
				B.1.				D. 11	
	Length	1		Data ⁻				Pattern:	
	1			COD				#	
				PEIMS Re					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank
YES		1		YE	ES		YES		NO
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		YE	ES		YES		NO
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		NO					NO		
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):				
StaffExtension	n, Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensi	on,TX-RaceTyp	oe				

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID		D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1073		STA	FF-TYPE-CODE				03/01/2010	3/1/2013
	XML Name					Complex	с Туре	
	TX-StaffTypeCode					StaffExte	ension	
			Defin	ition				
STAFF-TYPE-CODE indi		staff per	son is on the o	listrict payroll	or is a	contracted p	orofessional sta	aff person
			Special Ins	structions				
			Data Spec					
Code Tak		D Mandatory in XML Domain of Values						lues
C181 NO								
Lengt	h		Data [*]	Туре			Pattern:	
2			COD	ED			#	
			PEIMS R	eporting				
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
YES	1		YI	ES		YES		NO
	2		N	0		NO		YES
	3		YI	ES		YES		NO
	4		N	0		NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting				
	TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
	NO					NO		
This data element is a	lso included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):				
StaffExtension, Teache	rExtension							

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E0730		н	GHEST-	DEGREE-LEVEL	-CODE			04/02/1987	3/1/2013	
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре		
	TX-	HighestDegreeLeve	el		StaffExtension					
				Defin	ition					
		L-CODE identifies ted by the Agency.	he high	est post-secon	dary degree a	persor	n has earned	from an instit	ution	
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values							ues			
CO15 NO										
	Length	1		Data '	Туре			Pattern:		
	2			COD	ED			#		
				PEIMS R	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
YES		1		YI	ES		YES		NO	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		YI	ES		YES		NO	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		NO					NO			
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
StaffExtension										

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E0161		YEA	ARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-D	ISTRICT		04/02/1987	3/1/2017
		XML Name			Complex	<u> </u>	3, 2, 232
	TX-Ye	arsExperienceInDist	trict		StaffExte		
			Defin				
			the number of comple t or education service				•
			Special Ins	structions			
			Data Spec				
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values							
			NO	0		00 - 99	
	Length	n	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:	
	2		NUM	ERIC		##	
			PEIMS Re	eporting			
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
YES		1	YE	ES	YES		NO
		2	N	0	NO		YES
		3	YE	ES	YES		NO
		4	N	0	NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting			
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory	
		NO			NO		
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the f	following complex typ	pe(s):			
StaffExtension	n, Teachei	Extension					

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated					
E0130		TO ⁻	TAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPE	RIENCE		04/02/1987	3/1/2017					
		XML Name			Complex	к Туре						
TX	X-TotalYea	rsOfProfessionalEx	xperience		StaffExto	ension						
			Defin	ition								
	TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE indicates the number of verifiable years of creditable experience as specified in 19 TAC, Chapter 153.1021.											
Special Instructions												
Professional staff include: Teachers, full-time librarians, full-time counselors, full-time school nurses, other employees who are required to hold a certificate issued under TEC, Chapter 21, Subchapter B, and any other personnel reported by a school district to the Public Education Information Management System with a "professional" Role-ID (E0721).												
	Data Specifications											
	Code Tabl	e ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues					
			NO	0		00 - 99						
	Length		Data ⁻	Туре		Pattern:						
	2		NUM	ERIC		##						
			PEIMS Re	eporting								
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank					
YES		1	YE	ES	YES		NO					
		2	N	0	NO		YES					
		3	YE	ES	YES		NO					
		4	N	0	NO		YES					
			TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory						
		NO			NC)						
This data eler	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):											
StaffExtension	n, Teacher	Extension										

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ta Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1581		F	PK-TEACH	ER-REQUIRE	MENT			03/01/2016	
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре	
	TX-P	(TeacherRequirem	ent				StaffExte	ension	
				Defin	ition				
	•	indergarten progra s found in the C20			ied under Subc	hapte	r B, Chapter	21; and have	one of the
				Special Ins	tructions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of						Domain of Val	ues		
	C207)				
	Length	1		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:	
	2			COD	DED ##				
				PEIMS Re	eporting				
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank
YES		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		YE	S		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		NO					NO		
This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):									

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

CredentialFieldDescriptor Complex Type

						PEI	MS			Potential
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 M	3	М	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Type	(a) id	•	✓						
E1487	CREDENTIAL-FIELD-DESCRIPTOR- CODE-VALUE	CodeValue	✓							
E1489	CREDENTIAL-FIELD-DESCRIPTOR- DESCRIPTION	Description	✓	✓						
E1097	ACADEMIC-SUBJECT	AcademicSubject	•							
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationOrganizationRefere nce	✓	✓						
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity	✓	✓						
E0212	DISTRICT-ID	StateOrganizationId	✓	✓						

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

CredentialFieldDescriptor Complex Type

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1487		CREDENT	AL-FIEL	D-DESCRIPTOF	R-CODE-VALUE			03/01/2012	5/7/2012	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
		CodeValue			CredentialFieldDescriptor					
				Defin	ition					
A code or abb	reviation	that is used to refe	er to the	certification f	ield.					
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML								Domain of Val	ues	
	1 41	-		Data '	.			Pattern:		
	Length	1		Data [*]						
	20			STRI						
		1		PEIMS Re						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					NO			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
CredentialFiel	ldDescript	or, CredentialField	Descrip	torType, Staff	Extension, Tead	cherExt	ension			

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

CredentialFieldDescriptor Complex Type

Element ID			Data Elem	ent			Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1489		CREDENTI	AL-FIELD-DESCRI	PTOR-DESCRIPTION	١		03/01/2012	5/7/2012		
		XML Name				Complex	Туре			
		Description			CredentialFieldDescriptor					
				Definition						
The description	on of the o	certification field.								
			Spec	ial Instructions						
			Data	Specifications						
	Domain of Val	ues								
				YES						
	Length			Data Type			Pattern:			
	1024			STRING						
			PEII	MS Reporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod	s Collected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		NO		NO		YES		
		2		NO		NO		YES		
		3		NO		NO		YES		
		4		NO		NO		YES		
			TSI	OS Reporting						
		TSDS Element				Manda	tory			
		YES				YES				
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following compl	ex type(s):						
CredentialFiel	ldDescript	tor, CredentialField	DescriptorType,	StaffExtension, Tea	cherEx	tension				

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

CredentialFieldDescriptor Complex Type

Element ID			Dat	ta Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1097			ACADE	EMIC-SUBJEC	T			03/01/2012		
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
	,	AcademicSubject			CredentialFieldDescriptor					
				Defin	ition					
A classificatio	n of the ce	ertification fields to	o academ	ic subjects.						
				Special Ins	tructions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tabl	e ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
DC002 NO										
	Length	1		Data 1				Pattern:		
	42			STRI				*		
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					NO			
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	following	complex typ	pe(s):					
-		Assessment, Asse lentAssessment, To				erence	, Cohort, Cre	edentialFieldDe	escriptor,	

Date Issued

Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

StudentProgramAssociation

30040 Staff Basic Information Sub-Category

CredentialFieldDescriptor Complex Type

E0212			DISTRICT-ID			04/02/1987	9/17/2012		
		XML Name			Comple	х Туре			
	St	tateOrganizationId		EducationalOrgIdentityType					
			Def	nition					
DISTRICT-ID in	ndicates th	ne district identific	ation number registe		xas Education Age	ncy.			
			-	nstructions		,			
			·						
Data Specifications									
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandat	ory in XML		Domain of Val	ues		
			١	'ES					
	Length	1		а Туре		Pattern:			
	6		CC	DED		######			
			PEIMS	Reporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Co	ollected	Mandatory	/ Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		NO	NO		YES		
		2		NO	NO		YES		
		3		NO	NO		YES		
		4		NO	NO		YES		
			TSDS F	eporting					
		TSDS Element			Manda	atory			
		YES			YE	S			
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following complex t	ype(s):					
CredentialFie SchoolLeaver	ldDescript Extension	or, EducationOrga , SharedServiceArr	AndTechnicalEducat nization, LocalEduca angementExtension, nExtension, StaffExte	tionAgencyExter SSAOrgAssociat	nsion, PayrollExter ionExtension,	nsion, School,			

Data Element

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type

						PEI	MS		Potential
Element II	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	M	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Complex Type	StaffReference	✓	✓	✓		✓		
**	Complex Type	StaffIdentity	✓	✓	v		✓		
E1524	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID	StaffUniqueStateId	✓	✓	v		v		
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationOrganizationRefere nce	✓	✓	y		✓		
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity	•	✓	v		v		
E0212	DISTRICT-ID	StateOrganizationId	•	✓	y		v		
E1383	EMPLOYMENT-STATUS	EmploymentStatus	•	✓					
**	Complex Type	EmploymentPeriod	•	✓					
E1244	HIRE-DATE	HireDate	•	✓					
E1245	EMPLOYMENT-END-DATE	EndDate	•						
E1246	SEPARATION	Separation	✓						
E1247	SEPARATION-REASON	SeparationReason	✓						
E1384	DEPARTMENT	Department	•						
E1385	FULL-TIME-EQUIVALENCY	FullTimeEquivalency	•						
E0760	PERCENT-DAY-EMPLOYED	TX-PercentDayEmployed			v		✓		
E0160	NUMBER-DAYS-EMPLOYED	TX-NumberDaysEmployed			/		v		
E1594	AUXILIARY-ROLE-ID	TX-AuxiliaryRoleID							

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

${\bf StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension\ Complex\ Type}$

Element ID			Data Element Date Issued Date Upda								
E1524			TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID 06/05/2012 9/17/201								
		XML Name				Complex	Туре				
	S	taffUniqueStateId				StaffIdenti	ityType				
			Defin	ition							
TX-UNIQUE-S	TAFF-ID is	a unique number a	assigned to a staff me	mber by the Te	exas Ec	lucation Age	ncy.				
			Special Ins	structions							
Data Specifications											
(Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues			
)							
	1	L	Doto:	.			Dattama				
	Lengtl	n	Data -				Pattern:				
	10		NUM PEIMS Re				########	.F			
PEIMS Ele	t	Collection Per		lected		Mandatani	Ca	an be Blank			
	ment					Mandatory	Ca				
YES		1		ES .		YES		NO			
		2	N	-		NO		YES			
		3		ES		YES		NO			
		4	N			NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element				Mandat	•				
		YES				YES					
This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):											
DisciplineActionExtension, DisciplineIncidentExtension, LeaveEvent, PayrollExtension, StaffCohortAssociation, StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffExtension, StaffExtension, StaffExtension, StaffExtension,											

StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

Date Issued

Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

StudentProgramAssociation

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type

E0212			DISTRICT-ID			04/02/1987	3/2/1998		
		XML Name			Complex	Туре			
	St	tateOrganizationId		E-	ducationalOrg	IdentityType			
			Defin	ition					
DISTRICT-ID in	ndicates tl	he district identific	ation number register	ed with the Texas E	ducation Agen	cy.			
			Special Ins	structions					
Data Specifications									
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Valu	ıes		
YES									
	Length Data Type Pattern:								
	Lengtl 6	11	COD			######			
	0		PEIMS Re			***************************************			
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per			Mandatory	Cai	n be Blank		
YES		1	YE	ES	YES		NO		
		2	N	0	NO		YES		
		3	YE	ES .	YES		NO		
		4	N	0	NO		YES		
			TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element			Mandat	tory			
YES YES									
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):					
CredentialFie	Actual Extension, Budget Extension, Career And Technical Education Course Extension, Contracted Instructional Staff FTE Extension, Credential Field Descriptor, Education Organization, Local Education Agency Extension, Payroll Extension, School, School Leaver Extension, Shared Service Arrangement Extension, SSAOrg Association Extension,								

Data Element

StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension, StaffExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, StudentExtension,

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1383			EMPLOYMENT-STATUS 03/01/2012							
		XML Name			Complex	Туре				
	E	mploymentStatus		StaffEduc	ationOrgEmp	loymentAssoc	iation			
			Defin	ition						
Reflects the to Probationary Contractual Substitute/te Tenured or pe Volunteer/no	mporary ermanent		act desired for the pos	sition; for example:						
volunteer/no	Contract		Special Inc	tructions						
Special Instructions										
Data Specifications										
·						Domain of Va	lues			
	DC058 YES									
	Length	h	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:				
	52		STRI	NG		*				
			PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	•				
		YES			YES					
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the f	following complex typ	pe(s):						

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element Date Issued Date Upo							
E1244				HIRE-DATE 03/01/2012 12/1/201						
		XML Name				Comple	х Туре			
		HireDate				Employme	entPeriod			
				Defin	ition					
The month, da	ay, and ye	ear on which an inc	lividual	was hired for a	position.					
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues		
Y				S.S.	yyyy = 1919-2 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31	-12				
	Lengtl	n		Data '	Туре		Pattern:			
	10			COD	ED		yyyy-mm-d	y-mm-dd		
				PEIMS R	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected	Mandator	y Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		N	10	NO		YES		
		2		N	0	NO		YES		
		3		N	10	NO		YES		
		4		N	0	NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element				Mand	atory			
		YES				YE	S			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
EmploymentP	Period, Sta	affEducationOrgEm	ployme	ntAssociationI	Extension					

30050 Employment – Payroll Summary Sub-Category

_			•							
Element ID		D	Data ElementDate IssuedDate UMPLOYMENT-END-DATE03/01/201212/1							
E1245		EMPLO'	YMENT-END-D	ATE			03/01/2012	12/1/2016		
	XML Name					Complex	Туре			
	EndDate					Employme	ntPeriod			
			Defin	ition						
The month, day, and the provisions of the				_		g authority e	nds or is term	inated under		
			Special Ins	structions						
			Data Spec	ifications						
Code Ta	able ID		Mandator	datory in XML Domain of Values						
			NO	NO yyyy = 1919-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31			mm = 01-12			
Len	gth		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:			
10)		COD	ED			yyyy-mm-d	d		
			PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Element	Collection Pe	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
NO	1		N	0		NO		YES		
	2		N	0		NO		YES		
	3		N	0		NO		YES		
	4		N	0		NO		YES		
			TSDS Re	porting						
	TSDS Element					Manda	tory			
	YES					NO				
This data element is	also included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):						
EmploymentPeriod, S	StaffEducationOrgEm	ployme	ntAssociation	Extension						

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated				
E1246		SEPARATION			03/01/2012					
	XML Name			Complex	Туре					
	Separation			Employme	ntPeriod					
		Defin	ition							
Type of employment s Voluntary separation Involuntary separatior Mutual agreement Other		ole:								
		Special Ins	structions							
		Data Spec	ifications							
Code Tal	ole ID	<u>-</u>								lues
DC11	.8	N	-							
Lengt	th	Data ⁻	Туре		Pattern:					
22		STRING			*					
		PEIMS R	eporting							
PEIMS Element	Collection Peri	od Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank				
NO	1	N	0	NO		YES				
	2	N	0	NO		YES				
	3	N	0	NO		YES				
	4	N	0	NO		YES				
		TSDS Re	porting							
	TSDS Element			Manda	tory					
	YES			NO						
This data element is a	lso included in the f	ollowing complex typ	pe(s):							
EmploymentPeriod, St	affEducationOrgEmp	oloyment Association I	Extension							

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element Date Issued Date Updated								
E1247			SEPARATION-REASO	DN		03/01/2012					
		XML Name			Complex	Туре					
	9	SeparationReason			Employme	ntPeriod					
			Defin	ition							
Reason for te Employment Employment Retirement Family/person Change of ass	in educati outside of nal reloca	f education	or example:								
			Special Ins	structions							
			Data Spac	ifications							
Data Specifications Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values											
	DC117		NO			Domain or var	ues				
	DCII										
	Length	n	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:					
	48		STRI	NG		*					
			PEIMS Re	eporting							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Perio	od Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank				
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES				
		2	N	0	NO		YES				
		3	N	0	NO		YES				
		4	N	0	NO		YES				
			TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory					
		YES			NO						
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the fo	ollowing complex typ	pe(s):							
EmploymentP	Period, Sta	affEducationOrgEmp	loyment Association E	Extension							

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Upon							Date Updated	
E1384			D	EPARTMENT				03/01/2012		
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре		
		Department			StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociation					
				Defin	ition					
The departme	ent or sub	organization the e	mployee	e/contractor is	associated wi	th in th	ne Education	Organization.		
				Special Ins	tructions					
				Data Spec	ifications		1			
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
)					
	Length	,		Data [*]	Tyne			Pattern:		
	3	•		COD				###		
				PEIMS Re						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	•		
		YES					NO			
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):					

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updated									
E1385			FULL-TIME-EQ	UIVALE	NCY			03/01/2012	11/1/2015		
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре			
	Fu	ıllTimeEquivalency			Sta	ffEduca	ationOrgEmp	loymentAssoc	iation		
				Defin	ition						
The ratio betw		hours of work expe	ected in a posit	ion and	I the hours of v	work n	ormally expe	ected in a full-t	ime position in		
			Spo	ecial Ins	structions						
			D-	.	:f:+:						
	Cada Tabi	I- ID			ifications			D			
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values						lues					
	NO 000 - 999										
	Length	1		Data	Туре			Pattern:			
	3			NUM	ERIC			###			
			P	EIMS R	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank		
NO		1		N	10		NO		YES		
		2		N	10		NO		YES		
		3		N	10		NO		YES		
		4		N	10		NO		YES		
			1	rsDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory			
		YES					NO				
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	following com	plex ty	pe(s):						

30050 Employment – Payroll Summary Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrg	gEmploymentAssociat	ionExter	nsion Complex	Туре						
Element ID		D	ata Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E0760		PERCEN	IT-DAY-EMPLO	YED		04/02/1987	3/2/1998			
	XML Name				Comple	х Туре				
	TX-PercentDayEmploy	ed		StaffEdu	cationOrgEmployn	nent Associatio	nExtension			
			Defin	ition						
employee on contr so on. For an emplo Example: The stand	PLOYED is that percent act, the percentage management of the control of the contr	ay be de ntract, th district is	termined directive percentage of 7 hours. An ei	tly from the comay be determinated the company be determinated the company of the	ontract: full-time = nined as follows. ed to work for 4 ho	"100"; half-tir	me = "050"; and			
is coded as "057" fo	or this employee becau	use 4//=	<u> </u>		'n.					
			Special Ins							
·	must be a whole num e use of decimals or fr		•	_		se rounding to	the next higher			
Data Specifications										
Code	Table ID		Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues			
			NC)		001 - 100				
Le	ength		Data Type			Pattern:				
	3		NUMI	ERIC		###				
			PEIMS Re	porting						
PEIMS Element	Collection Pe	riod	Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
YES	1		YE	S	YES		NO			
	2		N	0	NO		YES			
	3		YE	:S	YES		NO			
	4		N	0	NO		YES			
	TSDS Reporting									
	TSDS Element				Manda	itory				
	NO				NC)				
This data element	is also included in the	followir	ng complex typ	e(s):						

30050 Employment – Payroll Summary Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type

Element ID			Da	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E0160			NUMBER	R-DAYS-EMPLO	DYED			04/02/1987	3/1/1988
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
	TX-N	umberDaysEmploy	/ed		StaffEdu	cation	OrgEmploym	entAssociation	onExtension
				Defin	ition				
		YED indicates the a s number does not			•		•	•	
				Special Ins	tructions				
Data Specifications									
	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values								alues
NO 001 - 366						5			
	Length	า		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:	
	3			NUMI	ERIC			###	
				PEIMS Re	porting				
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	(Can be Blank
YES		1		YE	ES .		YES		NO
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		YE	ES .		YES		NO
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
TSDS Element Mandatory									
		NO					NO		
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	e(s):				

30050 Employment - Payroll Summary Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type

Element ID			D	ata Element			Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1594			AUX	ILIARY-ROLE-II)		03/01/2017			
		XML Name			Complex Type					
	Т	TX-AuxiliaryRoleID			StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension					
				Defin	ition					
The AUXILIAR	Y-ROLE-ID	identifies the cap	acity in v	which a non-ex	kempt auxiliary er	nployee serves				
				Special Ins	tructions					
Non-exempt a	auxiliary s	taff are recorded v	vith one	AUXILIARY-RC	LE-ID that match	es their primary	y role and resp	onsibilities.		
Data Specifications										
(Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues		
C213)					
	Length	h		Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:			
	3			COD	ED		###			
		_		PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	C	an be Blank		
YES		1		YE	ES	NO		YES		
		2		N	0	NO		YES		
		3		N	0	NO		YES		
		4		N	0	NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting					
	TSDS Element Mandatory									
		NO				NC)			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):					

30055 Contracted Instructional Staff Sub-Category

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension Complex Type

						PE	IMS	,		Potential
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 M	3	M	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Complex Type	TX-LEAReference			✓ ✓					
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity			y					
E0212	DISTRICT-ID	StateOrganizationId			y					
**	Reference Complex Type	TX-SchoolReference			/					
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity			/					
E0266	CAMPUS-ID	StateOrganizationId			/					
E1110	LOCAL-PROGRAM-INTENT-CODE	TX-LocalProgramIntentCode								✓
E0320	PROGRAM-INTENT-CODE	TX-ProgramIntentCode			v					
E0980	TOTAL-CONTRACTED-INSTR-STAFF- FTES	TX- TotalContractedInstrStaffFTEs			y					

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

Date Issued | Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

StudentProgramAssociation

30055 Contracted Instructional Staff Sub-Category

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension Complex Type

E0212			DISTRICT-ID			04/02/1987	3/2/1998				
		XML Name		Complex Type							
	St	tateOrganizationId			EducationalOrg	IdentityType					
			Defin	ition							
DISTRICT-ID in	ndicates tl	ne district identific	ation number register		Education Agen	ıcv					
213111161 12 11	Tareates ti	Te district identifies	Special Ins		Laddation						
			Special IIIs	iti detions							
			Data Spec	ifications							
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values											
			YE	S							
	Length	1	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:					
	6		COD	ED		######					
			PEIMS Re	eporting							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank				
YES		1	YE	ES	YES		NO				
		2	N	0	NO		YES				
		3	N	0	NO		YES				
		4	N	0	NO		YES				
			TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element			Mandat	tory					
NO NO											
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):							
CredentialFiel	dDescript	or, EducationOrga	AndTechnicalEducation in the AndTechnical Education in the Andread Incomplete in the And	onAgencyExtensio	on, PayrollExtens		fFTEExtension,				

Data Element

StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension, StaffExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, StudentExtension,

30055 Contracted Instructional Staff Sub-Category

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension Complex Type

			Date Issued	Date Updated
E0266	CAMPUS-ID	04/02/1987	3/1/2004	
	XML Name	Complex	Туре	
	StateOrganizationId	EducationalOrg	IdentityType	

Definition

CAMPUS-ID indicates the unique campus identification number registered with the Texas Education Agency. It is the linking of DISTRICT-ID with the campus identification number.

An instructional campus: 1) has an assigned administrator, 2) has enrolled students who are counted for average daily attendance, 3) has assigned instructional staff, 4) receives federal and/or state and/or local funds as its primary support, 5) provides instruction in the Texas Essential Knowledge and Skills (TEKS), 6) has one or more grade groups in the range from early education through grade 12, and 7) is not a program for students enrolled in another public school.

An alternative instructional unit: 1) is an instructional site, center, program, or arrangement that is not governed by an individual campus organization, and 2) does not meet the above standard definition of an instructional campus.

Special Instructions

Follow the Resource Guide rules for reporting organizations/campus IDs.

For the ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension and StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Types, if the last three digits of CAMPUS-ID are greater than 698, except for 751, then the last three digits will be changed to 700 at TEA during the data load. However, 700 is not a valid number for use by districts in reporting to TEA.

30055 Contracted Instructional Staff Sub-Category

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension Complex Type

Contracted in Struction and Television Complex Type									
	Data Spe	cifications							
e ID	Mandato	ry in XML	Domai	n of Values					
	Y	ES							
1	Data	Туре	Pa	attern:					
	CO	DED	###	!#####					
PEIMS Reporting									
Collection Peri	iod Is Co	llected	Mandatory	Can be Blank					
1	١	'ES	YES	NO					
2	1	NO	NO	YES					
3	1	NO	NO	YES					
4	1	NO	NO	YES					
	TSDS R	eporting							
TSDS Element			Mandatory						
NO			NO						
	Collection Period 1 2 3 4 TSDS Element	Data Spe e ID Mandato Y Data PEIMS R Collection Period Is Co 1 Y 2	Data Specifications e ID Mandatory in XML YES Data Type CODED PEIMS Reporting Collection Period Is Collected 1 YES 2 NO 3 NO 4 NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element	Data Specifications e ID					

This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):

Assessment, AttendanceEvent, BehaviorDescriptor, ClassPeriodIdentityType, Cohort,

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension, Course, CourseOffering, CourseOfferingIdentityType, CourseTranscriptExtension, CredentialFieldDescriptor, DisciplineDescriptor, DisciplineIncidentExtension, EducationalOrgIdentityType, Grade, GradingPeriodIdentityType, GraduationPlan, LocationIdentityType, ProgramIdentityType, School, SchoolLeaverExtension, SectionExtension, SectionIdentityType, Session, SessionIdentityType, StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, StudentAcademicRecord, StudentExtension, StudentProgramAssociation, StudentSchoolAssociationExtension, StudentSectionAssociation, TeacherSchoolAssociation,

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

30055 Contracted Instructional Staff Sub-Category

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension Complex Type

ContractedInstruct	ionalStaffFTEExtensi	on Complex Type					
Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E0320		PROGRAM-INTENT-C	ODE		04/02/1987	3/1/2004	
	XML Name			Complex	к Туре		
	TX-ProgramIntentCod	de	Contra	ctedInstruction	alStaffFTEExte	nsion	
		Defin	ition				
specific set of stude	nts. The intent (the st	ost of instruction and cudent group toward w mographic makeup of	hich the instruction	onal or other se	•		
		Special Ins	structions				
If OBJECT-CODE is not 61XX-66XX, PROGRAM-INTENT-CODE will be changed to 00 at TEA during the data load.							
		Data Spec	ifications				
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values						lues	
C147 NO							
Ler	ıgth	Data ¹	Туре		Pattern:		
	2	COD)ED		##		
		PEIMS R	eporting				
PEIMS Element	Collection Pe	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank	
YES	1	Y	ES	YES		NO	
	2	N	0	NO		YES	
	3	N	0	NO		YES	
	4	N	0	NO		YES	
		TSDS Re	porting				
	TSDS Element			Manda	tory		
	NO			NO	1		
This data element is	also included in the	following complex type	pe(s):				
ActualExtension, Bu	dgetExtension, Contra	actedInstructionalStaff	FTEExtension, Pay	rollExtension			

30055 Contracted Instructional Staff Sub-Category

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension Complex Type

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated		
E0980		TOTAL-0	CONTRACTED-INSTR-	STAFF-FTES		03/01/1996	3/1/2013		
		XML Name			Complex	Туре			
	TX-Total	ContractedInstrStaf	fFTEs	Contracte	edInstruction	alStaffFTEExte	nsion		
			Defin	ition					
TOTAL-CONTI	RACTED-IN	NSTR-STAFF-FTES is a	a standard measurem	nent of the portion c	f professiona	I contracted in	structional		
staff, express	ed as a mi	ultiple of the standa	rd work day, such as	7.7 FTEs.					
			Special Ins	tructions					
Round up to t	the neares	st hundredth.							
For example, 9.721 FTEs is reported as 9.72. These staff are paid from function 11 only. Such staff are contracted teachers, speech therapists, occupational therapists, and any other professional contracted staff working in a classroom on a dedicated basis. Data Specifications									
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values									
	NO 000.01 - 999.99						99		
	Lengtl	h	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:			
	6		NUMI	ERIC		###.##			
			PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Peri	od Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
YES		1	YE	ES .	YES		NO		
		2	N	0	NO		YES		
		3	N	0	NO		YES		
		4	N	0	NO		YES		
			TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory			
		NO			NO				
This data ele	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):								

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

PayrollExtension Complex Type

				PEIMS		Potential		
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS M	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Complex Type	TX-LEAReference		/				
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity		/				
E0212	DISTRICT-ID	StateOrganizationId		/				
**	Reference Complex Type	TX-StaffReference		/				
**	Reference Complex Type	StaffIdentity		/				
E1524	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID	StaffUniqueStateId		/				
E0974	FISCAL-YEAR	TX-FiscalYear		/				
E0425	PAYROLL-AMOUNT	TX-Amount		/				
E1107	LOCAL-FUND-CODE	TX-LocalFund						✓
E0316	FUND-CODE	TX-FundCode		/				
E1108	LOCAL-FUNCTION	TX-LocalFunction						✓
E0317	FUNCTION-CODE	TX-FunctionCode		/				
E1109	LOCAL-OBJECT-CODE	TX-LocalObject						✓
E0318	OBJECT-CODE	TX-ObjectCode		v				
E0319	ORGANIZATION-CODE	TX-OrganizationCode		v				
E1110	LOCAL-PROGRAM-INTENT-CODE	TX-LocalProgramIntentCode						✓
E0320	PROGRAM-INTENT-CODE	TX-ProgramIntentCode		v				
E1326	LOCAL-PAYROLL-ACTIVITY-CODE	TX-LocalPayrollActivityCode						•
E0424	PAYROLL-ACTIVITY-CODE	TX-PayrollActivityCode		✓ ✓				

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

Date Issued

Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

PayrollExtension Complex Type

StudentProgramAssociation

E0212			DISTRICT-ID			04/02/1987	3/2/1998				
		XML Name		Complex Type							
	St	tateOrganizationId		EducationalOrgldentityType							
			Defin	ition							
DISTRICT-ID i	ndicates tl	he district identifica	ation number register	ed with the Texas	Education Ager	ncy.					
			Special Ins	structions							
Data Specifications											
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues				
			YE	S							
	Lengtl	n	Data COD			Pattern:					
	6		PEIMS Re			#####					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per			Mandatory	C	an be Blank				
YES		1	YE		YES		NO NO				
		2	N		NO		YES				
		3	N		NO		YES				
		4	N	0	NO		YES				
			TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory					
NO NO											
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):							
CredentialFie	ldDescript	tor, EducationOrgai	AndTechnicalEducationization, LocalEducation, SangementExtension, S	onAgencyExtension	on, PayrollExten		fFTEExtension,				

Data Element

Staff Education Org Employment Association Extension, Staff Extension, Staff Responsibilities Extension, Student Extension, Staff Extension,

Date Issued | Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

PayrollExtension Complex Type

Teacher Section Association Extension

Lieillellt ID			Data Lienient			Date issueu	Date Opuateu		
E1524			TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-	ID		06/05/2012	9/17/2012		
		XML Name			Complex	Туре			
	S	StaffUniqueStateId			StaffIdenti	ityType			
			Defin	ition					
TX-LINIOLIE-S	TΔFF-ID is	s a unique number a	issigned to a staff me		Education Age	ncv			
17. 0111Q02 3		, a amque namber a	Special Ins	·	- daedtion / tge				
			Special ins	structions					
			Data Spec	ifications					
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values									
			NO						
	Lengt	h	Data ⁻	Туре		Pattern:			
	10		NUM	ERIC		#########	#		
			PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Peri	iod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank		
YES		1	YE	ES	YES		NO		
		2	N	0	NO		YES		
		3	N	0	NO		YES		
		4	N	0	NO		YES		
			TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element			Mandat	tory			
		NO			NO				
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the f	ollowing complex typ	pe(s):					
•			entExtension, LeaveEv			_			
			extension, StaffEducat sion, StaffResponsibili				Extension,		
	ii, Stallex	. – , stallextells	non, stankesponsibili	tiesexterision, redu	HELOCHOULASSO	ociation,			

Data Element

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

PayrollExtension	Complex Type								
Element ID	Data Element Date Issued Date Updated								
E0974		FISCAL-YEAR			03/03/1993	5/7/2012			
	XML Name			Complex	Туре				
	TX-FiscalYear			PayrollExt	ension				
		Defin	ition						
FISCAL-YEAR is the	last digit of the fiscal y	ear, e.g., the fiscal yea	r is 4 for the 1993-9	4 fiscal year.					
		Special Ins	structions						
until its terminatio	ms/projects, once a fisc on, regardless of the fisc on or after July 1 reflec	cal year in which it terr ts the succeeding fisca	minates. For federal I year's number.	•					
		Data Spec	ifications						
Code	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values								
		No	0		0 - 9				
Le	ength	Data ⁻	Туре		Pattern:				
	1	COD	DED		#				
		PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Elemen	t Collection Pe	riod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
YES	1	YE	ES	YES		NO			
	2	N	0	NO		YES			
	3	N	0	NO		YES			
	4	NO		NO		YES			
		TSDS Re	porting						
	TSDS Element			Mandat	tory				
	NO			NO					
This data element	is also included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):						
ActualExtension, B	udgetExtension, Payrol	lExtension, SharedServ	viceArrangementExt	ension					

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

Payrollextensio	n Complex Type								
Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Update							
E0425		PAYROLL-AMOUN	Т		04/02/1987	5/7/2012			
	XML Name			Complex	Туре				
	TX-Amount			PayrollExte	ension				
		Defin	ition						
PAYROLL-AMOU	NT indicates the dollar va	lue that is paid to a st	aff member for a give	en payroll acti	ivity per year.				
		Special Ins	structions						
All amount fields coded as "109".	should be rounded to th	e nearest dollar, e.g.,	\$109.50 should be co	ded as "110"	, and \$109.49	should be			
		Data Spec	ifications						
Cod	de Table ID	Mandator	ry in XML		Domain of Val	lues			
		N(0	(000000 - 9999	999			
	Length	Data [°]	Туре		Pattern:				
	6	NUM	NUMERIC		######				
		PEIMS R	eporting						
PEIMS Eleme	ent Collection Pe	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
YES	1	Y	ES	YES		NO			
	2	N	10	NO		YES			
	3	N	10	NO		YES			
	4	N	10	NO		YES			
		TSDS Re	porting						
	TSDS Element Mandatory								
	NO			NO					
This data elemen	nt is also included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):						

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

rayionicaten	31011 C0111	pick Type								
Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updat							Date Updated	
E0316			F	UND-CODE				04/02/1987	3/2/1998	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
		TX-FundCode					PayrollExt	tension		
				Defin	ition					
FUND-CODE is specific fund f		he fund group and and and and	l specific	fund (when a	applicable) for	actual	financial data	a. FUND-CODE	identifies the	
				Special Ins	structions					
	Data Specifications									
	Code Tabl	e ID		Mandato	ry in XML			Domain of Va	lues	
	C145			N	0					
	Longth			Data '	Tuna			Pattern:		
	Length 3			COD				###		
	<u> </u>			PEIMS R				πππ		
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod		lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
YES		1	1104		ES		YES		NO	
. 23		2			10		NO		YES	
		3			10		NO		YES	
		4			10		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		NO					NO			
This data alor	ment is als	so included in the	followin	g complex tv	pe(s):					
Tills uata elei				0						
		tExtension, Payrol				entExte	ension			

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated							
E0317			FUNCTION-CODE	FUNCTION-CODE 04/02/1987 3/1/2004										
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре								
		TX-FunctionCode			PayrollExt	tension								
			Defin	ition										
FUNCTION-CO	DDE identi	fies a general opera			activities									
TONCTION-CC	FUNCTION-CODE identifies a general operational area and groups together related activities.													
If OBJECT_COL	Special Instructions If OBJECT-CODE is not 61XX-66XX, FUNCTION-CODE will be changed to 00 at TEA during the data load.													
II OBJECT-COI	DE IS HOLE	JIAA-00AA, FONCTIO	Data Spec		uring the data	loau.								
	Code Tab	lo ID	Mandator			Domain of Va	luos							
	C146	le ID	N			Domain or va	iues							
	C146		INC	J										
	Length	1	Data ⁻	Туре		Pattern:								
	2		COD	DED		##								
			PEIMS Re	eporting		PEIMS Reporting								
PEIMS Ele		Collection Peri		eporting lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Peri	od Is Coll		Mandatory YES	Ca	an be Blank							
	ment		od Is Coll	lected	<u> </u>	Ca								
	ment	1	od Is Coll YI	lected ES	YES	Ca	NO							
	ment	1 2	od Is Coll YI	lected ES O	YES NO	Ca	NO YES							
	ment	1 2 3	od Is Coll YI	lected ES O O O	YES NO NO	Ca	NO YES YES							
	ment	1 2 3	od Is Coll YE N N	lected ES O O O	YES NO NO		NO YES YES							
	ment	1 2 3 4	od Is Coll YE N N	lected ES O O O	YES NO NO NO	tory	NO YES YES							
YES	ement	1 2 3 4 TSDS Element NO	od Is Coll YE N N	lected ES O O o porting	YES NO NO NO	tory	NO YES YES							

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E0318			OBJECT-CODE			04/02/1987	3/2/1998
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре	
		TX-ObjectCode			PayrollEx	tension	
			Defir	nition			
			nsaction, or a source of ciated monies are rela Special In	ated. The major acco	-		
			<u></u>	cifications	1		
(Code Tabl	le ID	Mandato	ry in XML		Domain of Va	lues
	C159		N	0			
	Length	1	Data	Туре		Pattern:	
	4		COI	DED		####	
			PEIMS R	eporting			
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
YES		1	Y	ES	YES		NO
1		2	N	IO	NO		YES
1		3	N	10	NO		YES
		4	N	10	NO		YES
			TSDS Re	eporting			
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory	
		NO			NO		
This data elen	nent is als	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):			
ActualExtension	on, Budge	tExtension, Payrol	lExtension				

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

PayrollExtension Complex Type

Element ID	Data Element	Date Issued	Date Updated	
E0319	ORGANIZATION-CO	04/02/1987	7/1/2018	
	XML Name	Complex	к Туре	
	TX-OrganizationCode	PayrollEx	tension	

Definition

ORGANIZATION-CODE identifies the unique organizational unit within the district with which the account is associated. For campuses, this is the three-digit campus number registered with the Texas Education Agency. For non-campuses, this must be one of the administrative units required in the Resource Guide, or 998 or 999.

Special Instructions

Follow the Resource Guide rules for reporting organizations/campus IDs.

As specified in the Resource Guide, the following ORGANIZATION-CODE conversions must be made prior to reporting to TEA: 709-719 convert to 720, 726-749 convert to 750, 800-997 convert to 999. The CAMPUS-ID table includes: 701-703, 720, 750, 751, 998, 999, and all campuses registered with the Texas Education Agency.

Organization code 699 is only used for reporting financial information about Summer School.

Organizations 700, 704-708, 721-725, and 752-799 are not available for use by school districts.

If OBJECT-CODE is 61XX-66XX, ORGANIZATION-CODE is less than 699, and no match of ORGANIZATION-CODE is found in the CAMPUS-ID table, ORGANIZATION-CODE will be changed to 999 at TEA during data loading . If OBJECT-CODE is not 61XX-66XX, then ORGANIZATION-CODE will be changed to 000 at TEA during the data load.

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

	Data Specifications								
Code Tabl	e ID		Mandatory in XML		Domai	n of Values			
			NO						
Length	1		Data Type		Pa	ttern:			
3			CODED			###			
			PEIMS Reporting						
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	iod	Is Collected		Mandatory	Can be Blank			
YES	1		YES		YES	NO			
	2		NO		NO	YES			
	3		NO		NO	YES			
	4		NO		NO	YES			
			TSDS Reporting						
	TSDS Element				Mandatory				
	NO				NO				
This data element is als	so included in the	followir	ng complex type(s):						
ActualExtension, Budge	tExtension, Payroll	Extensi	on						

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

PayrollExter	sion Com	plex Type							
Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updated							
E0320			PROGRAM-INTENT-C	ODE		04/02/1987	3/1/2004		
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре			
	TX-I	ProgramIntentCod	e		PayrollEx	tension			
			Defin	ition					
specific set of	f students.	The intent (the st	st of instruction and cudent group toward wongraphic makeup of	hich the instruction	al or other se				
			Special Ins	structions					
If OBJECT-CO	DE is not 6	1XX-66XX, PROGR	AM-INTENT-CODE wil	l be changed to 00 a	t TEA during t	the data load.			
			Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tabl	e ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues		
	C147		N(0					
	Length	1	Data '	Туре		Pattern:			
	2		COD	CODED		##			
			PEIMS R	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank		
YES		1	Y	ES	YES		NO		
		2	N	0	NO		YES		
		3	N	0	NO		YES		
		4	N	0	NO		YES		
			TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element			Manda				
		NO			NO				
			following complex ty						
ActualExtensi	ion, Budge	tExtension, Contra	ctedInstructionalStaff	FTEExtension, Payro	llExtension				

30060 Payroll Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E0424			PAYROLL-ACTIVITY-CO	ODE		04/02/1987	3/1/1988
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре	
	TX-	PayrollActivityCod	e		PayrollExt	tension	
			Defin	ition			
bonuses. PAYI	ROLL-ACT	IVITY-CODE does N	oes of duty for which a IOT include fringe ben er OBJECT-CODE value	efits such as group h			
			Special Ins	tructions			
			Data Spec				
	Code Tabl		Mandator			Domain of Va	lues
	C018		NO)			
	Length	า	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:	
	2		COD	ED		##	
			PEIMS Re	eporting			
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank
YES		1	YE	ES	YES		NO
		2	N	0	NO		YES
		3	N	0	NO		YES
		4	N	0	NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting			
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory	
		NO			NO		
This data elen	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):			

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

очи	more than the second complex type	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,			PEIMS					Potential
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 1	νI	3 M	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Complex Type	TX-LEAReference			v					
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity			v					
E0212	DISTRICT-ID	StateOrganizationId			v					
**	Reference Complex Type	TX-StaffReference			v					
**	Complex Type	StaffIdentity			v					
E1524	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID	StaffUniqueStateId			/					
**	Reference Complex Type	TX-SchoolReference			v					
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity			v					
E0266	CAMPUS-ID	StateOrganizationId			v					
E0721	ROLE-ID	TX-StaffRole			v					
E0724	SERVICE-ID	TX-ServiceId			v					
E1056	CLASS-ID-NUMBER	TX-UniqueSectionCode								
E0747	POPULATION-SERVED-CODE	TX-PopulationServed			v					
E0170	NUMBER-STUDENTS-IN-CLASS	TX-NumberOfStudentsInClass			✓					
E1015	ESC-SSA-STAFF-INDICATOR-CODE	TX- SharedServiceArrangementSta ffIndicator								
E1055	CLASS-TYPE-CODE	TX-ClassTypeCode								
E1057	MONTHLY-MINUTES	TX-MonthlyMinutes								
E1604	NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-1	TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek1								
E1605	NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2	TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek2								
E1606	NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-3	TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek3								
E1607	NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-4	TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek4								
E1608	NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK- 1	TX- NumberMinutesTaughtWeek1								
E1609	NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK- 2	TX- NumberMinutesTaughtWeek2								
E1610	NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK-3	TX- Number Minutes Taught Week 3								
E1611	NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK- 4	TX- NumberMinutesTaughtWeek4								

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Type

				PEIMS	Potential	
Element ID Data Element	XML Name	TSDS M	1 M	2 M 3 M	4 M	Future Use

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = AttributeTSDS = DashboardM = Mandatory

Date Issued

Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

StudentProgramAssociation

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Type

E0212			DISTRICT-ID			04/02/1987	3/2/1998
		XML Name			Complex	к Туре	
	S	tateOrganizationId		Ec	ducationalOrg	gldentityType	
			Defin	ition			
DISTRICT-ID in	ndicates t	he district identifica	tion number registere		ducation Age	ncv.	
			Special Ins		<u> </u>	- /	
			эрээн				
			Data Spec	ifications			
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Val	ues
			YE	S			
	Lengt	h	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:	
	6		COD	ED		######	
			PEIMS Re				
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Peri	od Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank
YES		1	YE		YES		NO
		2	N	0	NO		YES
		3	N	0	NO		YES
		4	N	0	NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting			
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory	
		NO			NC		
			ollowing complex typ				
		•	AndTechnicalEducatio	•			FTEExtension,
			ization, LocalEducation ngementExtension, S		•	Sion, School,	
		,	5 - 1				

Data Element

Staff Education Org Employment Association Extension, Staff Extension, Staff Responsibilities Extension, Student Extension, Staff Extension,

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Type

Element ID			Data Element Date Issued Date Upd							
E1524			TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-	K-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID 05/01/2011 9/17/20						
		XML Name			Complex	Туре				
	S	taffUniqueStateId			Staffldent	ityType				
			Defin	ition						
TX-UNIQUE-S	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID is a unique number assigned to a staff member by the Texas Education Agency.									
Special Instructions										
			Data Spec	ifications						
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues			
			NO)						
	Lengtl		Data [.]	Tuno		Pattern:				
	10		NUM			######################################	<u></u> #			
	10		PEIMS Re			***************************************	+			
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per		lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
YES		1		ES	YES		NO			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory				
		NO			NO					
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):						
DisciplineActi	on Extensi	on, DisciplineIncid	entExtension, LeaveEv	vent, PayrollExte	nsion, StaffCoho	rtAssociation,				

StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension, StaffExtension,

Staff Extension, Staff Extension, Teacher School Association, Teacher Section Association Extension, Teacher Section Association Extension Exten

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Type

Element ID	Data Element		Date Issued	Date Updated
E0266	CAMPUS-ID		04/02/1987	3/1/2004
	XML Name	Complex	с Туре	
	StateOrganizationId	EducationalOrg	IdentityType	

Definition

CAMPUS-ID indicates the unique campus identification number registered with the Texas Education Agency. It is the linking of DISTRICT-ID with the campus identification number.

An instructional campus: 1) has an assigned administrator, 2) has enrolled students who are counted for average daily attendance, 3) has assigned instructional staff, 4) receives federal and/or state and/or local funds as its primary support, 5) provides instruction in the Texas Essential Knowledge and Skills (TEKS), 6) has one or more grade groups in the range from early education through grade 12, and 7) is not a program for students enrolled in another public school.

An alternative instructional unit: 1) is an instructional site, center, program, or arrangement that is not governed by an individual campus organization, and 2) does not meet the above standard definition of an instructional campus.

Special Instructions

Follow the Resource Guide rules for reporting organizations/campus IDs.

For the ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension and StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Types, if the last three digits of CAMPUS-ID are greater than 698, except for 751, then the last three digits will be changed to 700 at TEA during the data load. However, 700 is not a valid number for use by districts in reporting to TEA.

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Type

		Data Sp	ecifications			
Code Tabl	e ID	Mandat	ory in XML	ry in XML Domain of Values		
		`	YES .			
Length	1	Dat	а Туре		Pa	ttern:
9		CC	DDED		###	#####
		PEIMS	Reporting			
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	riod Is Co	ollected		Mandatory	Can be Blank
YES	1		YES		YES	NO
	2		NO		NO	YES
	3		NO		NO	YES
	4		NO		NO	YES
		TSDS I	Reporting			
	TSDS Element				Mandatory	
	NO				NO	

This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):

Assessment, AttendanceEvent, BehaviorDescriptor, ClassPeriodIdentityType, Cohort,

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension, Course, CourseOffering, CourseOfferingIdentityType, CourseTranscriptExtension, CredentialFieldDescriptor, DisciplineDescriptor, DisciplineIncidentExtension, EducationalOrgIdentityType, Grade, GradingPeriodIdentityType, GraduationPlan, LocationIdentityType, ProgramIdentityType, School, SchoolLeaverExtension, SectionExtension, SectionIdentityType, Session, SessionIdentityType, StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, StudentAcademicRecord, StudentExtension, StudentProgramAssociation, StudentSchoolAssociationExtension, StudentSectionAssociation, TeacherSchoolAssociation,

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E0721				ROLE-ID		04/02/1987 3/1/1988				
		XML Name				Complex Type				
		TX-StaffRole				Staf	fResponsibil	itiesExtension		
				Defin	ition					
ROLE-ID ident	tifies the c	apacity in which a	person	serves. Examp	les of roles are	e teach	er, art thera	pist, and super	intendent.	
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tabl	le ID		Mandato	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
	C021			N	0					
Length Data Type Pattern:										
	3			COD				###		
	<u> </u>			PEIMS R				###		
PEIMS Ele	mont	Collection Per	iod		lected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank	
YES	illelit	1	lou		ES		YES	Ca	NO NO	
ILS		2			10		NO NO		YES	
		3			10		NO		YES	
		4			10		NO		YES	
		4		TSDS Re			NO		163	
		TSDS Element		13D3 KE	porting		Manda	tony		
		NO NO					NO	-		
This data ploy	ment is al	so included in the	followir	ng compley tw	ne(s)·		INO			
		nmentAssociation				sion 7	ToacharSactio	an Accociation F	ytansian	
StallEuucdtio	IIOI gASSIg	IIIIIEIILASSOCIALIOII	Extensio	ni, stankespoi	וואוווווופאבאנפוו	isiuli, I	eacher Section	JIIASSUCIALIONE	.xte1151011	

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

StaffResponsibilitie	sExtension Complex	Туре								
Element ID		D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated		
E0724			SERVICE-ID				04/02/1987	12/3/2012		
	XML Name					Complex	к Туре			
	TX-ServiceId				Staf	fResponsibil	itiesExtension			
			Defin	ition						
SERVICE-ID refers to	the services supplied	by staf	·.							
			Special Ins	structions						
	ed in Code Table C02 s 6-8 will be changed			•	allowe	ed in charact	er positions 6	-8. The values		
			Data Spec	ifications						
Code T	able ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues		
CC	22		YE	S						
	gth		Data -	••			*******			
	3		COD				****			
DEIBAC Flore and	Callection Do	d	PEIMS Re			Mandatam		on he Dlank		
PEIMS Element	Collection Pe	rioa	Is Coll			Mandatory	C	an be Blank		
YES	1		YE			YES		NO		
	2			0		NO		YES		
	3		N	0		NO NO		YES		
	4		TSDS Re			NO		163		
	TSDS Element		1303 Ke	porting		Manda	torv			
	NO					NO	•			
This data element is	also included in the	followi	ng complex tvr	pe(s):						
AttendanceEvent, C	areerAndTechnicalEd ension, StaffResponsi	ucation(CourseExtensio		ırseCo	de, CourseO	ffering,			

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

StaffRespons	sibilitiesEx	ctension Complex	Туре						
Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1056			CLAS	SS-ID-NUMBE	R			03/02/2009	5/3/2013
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
	TX-	UniqueSectionCod	le			Staf	fResponsibil	itiesExtension	
				Defin	ition				
CLASS-ID-NUN SERVICE-ID.	MBER is a	number identifying	g a uniqu	ie course sect	ion, that is uni	ique fo	r a particular	school year, (Campus, and
				Special In	structions				
The CLASS-ID-	-NUMBER	may be any 14 cha	aracter d	listrict defined	d identifier con	nprised	l of letters a	nd/or number	S.
				Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Tabl	e ID		Mandato	ry in XML			Domain of Va	lues
				N	0				
	Length			Data	Туре			Pattern:	
	14			NAME	FIELD			******	***
				PEIMS R	eporting				
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
YES		1		Υ	ES		NO		YES
		2		N	10		NO		YES
		3		N	10		NO		YES
		4		N	10		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		NO					NO		
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	followin	g complex ty	pe(s):				
SectionExtens	sion, Section	onIdentityType, St	affRespo	onsibilities Exte	ension, Studen	tSectio	nAssociation	1	

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Element ID			Data E	lement				Date Issued	Date Updated
E0747		F	OPULATION-	-SERVED-C	ODE			04/02/1987	3/3/1997
		XML Name					Complex	к Туре	
	TX	-PopulationServed	1			Staf	fResponsibil	itiesExtension	
				Defini	tion				
		CODE identifies the the program eligit					•	ned or is inten	ded. It does
			S	pecial Inst	tructions				
receives a ser	vice. If tw	ermined by the po o or more populat lesigned. If an inte	ions are bein nt cannot be	g served, o determine	only one reco ed, use code (rd sho	uld be report	ted, using the	
				Data Speci					
	Code Tabl	e ID	N	/landatory				Domain of Va	lues
	CO30 NO								
	Length	1		Data T	уре			Pattern:	
	2			CODE	DDED ##				
				PEIMS Re	porting				
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Colle	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank
YES		1		YE	S		YES		NO
		2		NC)		NO		YES
		3		NC)		NO		YES
		4		NC)		NO		YES
				TSDS Rep	oorting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		NO					NO		
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	following co	mplex typ	e(s):				
SectionExtens	sion, Staffl	ResponsibilitiesExt	ension						

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated		
E0170		N	UMBER-	STUDENTS-IN-	-CLASS			04/02/1987	3/1/1988		
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре			
	TX-Nui	mber Of Students In	Class			Staf	fResponsibil	itiesExtension			
				Defin	ition						
NUMBER-STU	IDENTS-IN	-CLASS indicates th	ne numb	er of students	in membersh	ip in th	e class as of	the PEIMS rep	orting date.		
				Special Ins	tructions						
				Data Spec	ifications						
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues		
				YE	S			000 - 999			
	Length	ı		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:			
	3			NUM	ERIC			###			
				PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
YES		1		YE	ES		NO		YES		
		2		N	0		NO		YES		
		3		N	0		NO		YES		
		4		N	0		NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory			
		NO					NO				
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):						

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1015		ESC-SSA-STAFF-INDICATOR-CODE 03/03/1999						
11015		XML Name	SSA STATE INDICATE	JK CODE	Complex		3/1/2013	
TV 6			· (C) · d' · · · · ·	CI.				
1X-S	naredServ	viceArrangementSt	affindicator	Sta	itkesponsibil	itiesExtension		
			Defi	nition				
				tion service center sta		ility being repo	rted is part of	
a shared serv	ices arran	gement for which t	he education service	center is the fiscal ag	gent.			
			Special Ir	structions				
			Data Spe	cifications				
	Code Tabl	le ID	Mandato	ry in XML		Domain of Va	lues	
	C169		N	0				
	Length	1	Data	Туре		Pattern:		
	2		CO	DED		#		
			PEIMS F	Reporting				
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Co	llected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
YES		1	١	'ES	NO		YES	
		2	1	NO	NO		YES	
		3	1	NO	NO		YES	
		4		NO	NO		YES	
				eporting				
		TSDS Element			Manda	torv		
		NO.			NO	•		
This data alon	mont is al		following complex ty	unals):	110			
Tills uata elei	ilielit is di	so included in the	ionowing complex ty	pelsj.				

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Element ID			D	Data Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1055		CLASS-TYPE-CODE 03/02/2009 5/7/20							
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
	7	TX-ClassTypeCode				Staf	fResponsibili	ities Extension	
				Defin	ition				
CLASS-TYPE-C	ODE iden	tifies the type of cl	ass prov	viding instruction	on to students	in par	ticular class :	settings.	
				Special Ins	tructions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues
	C179			NO)				
	Lengtl	h		Data 1	Tyne			Pattern:	
	2			COD				##	
				PEIMS Re					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	· · · ·		Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank
YES		1		YE	:S		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		NO					NO		
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followi	ng complex typ	e(s):				

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Starricsporision	intesextension comple	x Type				
Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E1057		MONTHLY-MINUTI	ES		03/02/2009	7/1/2018
	XML Name			Complex	Туре	
	TX-MonthlyMinute	S	Sta	ffResponsibili	itiesExtension	
		Defin	ition			
	TES is the total number the 4 weeks prior to th		devoted to a particu	lar service. A	month is gene	erally
		Special In	structions			
the number of m	onal Role-Ids, the Mont inutes that the person (who works 40 hours a v	e.g. Counselor - 008) sp	pent providing the co	unselling ser	•	•
		Data Spec	cifications			
Cod	le Table ID	Mandato	ry in XML		Domain of Va	lues
		N	0		1 - 12000	
1	Length	Data	Туре		Pattern:	
	5	NUM	ERIC		#	
		PEIMS R	eporting			
PEIMS Eleme	nt Collection P	eriod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank
YES	1	Υ	ES	NO		YES
	2	N	10	NO		YES
	3	N	10	NO		YES
	4	N	10	NO		YES
		TSDS Re	eporting			
	TSDS Element			Manda	tory	
	NO			NO		
This data elemen	nt is also included in the	e following complex ty	pe(s):			

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element		ı	Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1604	NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-1 12/01/2017 7/1/2018									
		XML Name			Complex 1	Гуре				
	TX-Nur	mberDaysTaughtW	eek1	Staf	fResponsibiliti	esExtension				
			Defin	ition						
physical educ	ation insti		s, for a physical educat for each course sectio	_						
			Special Ins	tructions						
			Data Spec	ifications						
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML	D	omain of Val	ues			
			NC)		0-7				
	Length	า	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:				
	1		NUMI	ERIC		#				
			PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
YES		1	YE	:S	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		NO			
		3	N	0	NO		NO			
		4	N	0	NO		NO			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Mandato	ory				
		NO			NO					
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	oe(s):						

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

E1605 NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 12/01/2017 7/1/2018 XML Name Complex Type TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek2 StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Definition UMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in which	E1605 NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 12/01/2017 7/1/20 XML Name Complex Type TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek2 StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Definition NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in well physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the second week of the 4 weeks in								
XML Name StaffResponsibilitiesExtension	XML Name TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek2 StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Definition NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in well physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the second week of the 4 weeks in	2018							
TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek2 Definition UMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in which hysical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the second week of the 4 weeks in excludes the last Friday in October. Special Instructions	TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek2 StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Definition NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in will physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the second week of the 4 weeks in								
Definition	Definition NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in will physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the second week of the 4 weeks in								
IUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in which hysical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the second week of the 4 weeks in betober that includes the last Friday in October. Special Instructions	NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in will physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the second week of the 4 weeks in								
hysical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the second week of the 4 weeks in betober that includes the last Friday in October. Special Instructions	physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the second week of the 4 weeks in								
Data Specifications	Second that models the last many in Second.	which							
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values NO 0-7 Length Data Type Pattern: 1 NUMERIC # PEIMS Reporting PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank YES NO YES NO YES 2 NO NO NO NO 3 NO NO NO NO 4 NO NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory	Special Instructions								
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values NO 0-7 Length Data Type Pattern: 1 NUMERIC # PEIMS Reporting PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank YES NO YES NO YES 2 NO NO NO NO 3 NO NO NO NO 4 NO NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory									
NO 0-7	Data Specifications								
Length Data Type Pattern: 1 NUMERIC # PEIMS Reporting PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank YES 1 YES NO YES 2 NO NO NO 3 NO NO NO 4 NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values								
PEIMS Reporting PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank YES 1 YES NO YES 2 NO NO NO NO NO 3 NO NO NO NO 4 NO NO NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element TSDS Element Mandatory	NO 0-7								
PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank YES 1 YES NO YES 2 NO NO NO NO 3 NO NO NO NO 4 NO NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory	Length Data Type Pattern:								
PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank YES 1 YES NO YES 2 NO NO NO NO 3 NO NO NO NO 4 NO NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory	1 NUMERIC #								
YES 1 YES NO YES 2 NO NO NO 3 NO NO NO 4 NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory	PEIMS Reporting								
2 NO NO NO 3 NO NO NO 4 NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory	PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank	nk							
3 NO NO NO 4 NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory	YES 1 YES NO YES								
4 NO NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory	2 NO NO NO								
TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory	3 NO NO NO								
TSDS Element Mandatory	4 NO NO NO								
,	TSDS Reporting								
NO NO	TSDS Element Mandatory								
	NO NO								
his data element is also included in the following complex type(s):									

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1606		NU	MBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-	WEEK-3		12/01/2017	7/1/2018		
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре			
	TX-Nur	mber Days Taught W	eek3	Sta	ffResponsibil	itiesExtension			
			Defin	ition					
physical educa	ation instr		s, for a physical educa for each course sectio	_			•		
			Special Ins	structions					
Data Specifications									
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML Domain of Values					
			NO	0		0-7			
	Length	1	Data 1	Type Pattern:					
	1		NUM	MERIC #					
			PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
YES		1	YE	ES	NO		YES		
		2	N	0	NO		NO		
		3	N	0	NO		NO		
		4	N	NO NO			NO		
			TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory			
		NO			NO				
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):					

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the fourth week of the 4 weeks in									
XML Name TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek4 Complex Type StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Definition NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-4 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in we physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the fourth week of the 4 weeks in									
TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek4 StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Definition NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-4 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in we physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the fourth week of the 4 weeks in									
Definition NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-4 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in we physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the fourth week of the 4 weeks in									
NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-4 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in we physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the fourth week of the 4 weeks in									
NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-4 indicates, for a physical education teaching staff responsibility, the number of days in we physical education instruction is provided for each course section by campus during the fourth week of the 4 weeks in									
October that includes the last Friday in October.									
Special Instructions									
Data Specifications									
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values									
NO 0-7									
Length Data Type Pattern:									
1 NUMERIC #									
PEIMS Reporting									
PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blar									
YES 1 YES NO YES									
2 NO NO NO									
3 NO NO NO									
4 NO NO NO									
TSDS Reporting									
TSDS Element Mandatory									
NO NO									

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

	1		. , , , ,						
Element ID			Data Elemen	t		Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1608		NUM	BER-MINUTES-TAU	GHT-WEEK-1		12/01/2017	7/1/2018		
		XML Name			Comple	х Туре			
	TX-Numb	perMinutesTaught\	Week1		StaffResponsibi	litiesExtension			
			De	finition					
in which phys	sical educa		cates, for a physica provided for each c tober.		•	•			
			Special	Instructions					
Data Specifications									
	Code Tabl	e ID	Manda	tory in XML	in XML Domain of Values				
NO 0						0-3000			
	Length	1	Da	ta Type		Pattern:			
	4		NU	IMERIC	1ERIC ####				
			PEIMS	Reporting					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod Is (Collected	Mandatory	C	an be Blank		
YES		1		YES	NO		YES		
		2		NO	NO		NO		
		3		NO	NO		NO		
		4		NO	NO		NO		
			TSDS	Reporting					
		TSDS Element			Manda	ntory			
	NO NO								
This data ele	ment is als	so included in the	following complex	type(s):					

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

•		•							
Element ID			Data Element	1			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1609		NUM	BER-MINUTES-TAUC	GHT-WEEK-2			12/01/2017	7/1/2018	
		XML Name				Complex	Туре		
	TX-Numl	oerMinutesTaught ^v	Week2		Staff	Responsibili	tiesExtension		
			Def	inition					
in which phys	ical educa		cates, for a physical provided for each co October.		_	•	•		
			Special	nstructions					
Data Specifications									
	ory in XML	y in XML Domain of Values							
NO 0-3000									
	Length	า	Dat	а Туре			Pattern:		
	4		NU	MERIC	ERIC ####				
			PEIMS	Reporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is C	ollected		Mandatory	С	an be Blank	
YES		1		YES		NO		YES	
		2		NO		NO		NO	
		3		NO		NO		NO	
		4		NO	NO NO			NO	
			TSDS	Reporting					
		TSDS Element				Mandat	tory		
	NO NO								
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	following complex	type(s):					

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1610		NUM	BER-MINUTES-TAUGH	T-WEEK-3		12/01/2017	7/1/2018		
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре			
	TX-Num	berMinutesTaught ^v	Week3	Staf	fResponsibil	itiesExtension			
			Defin	ition					
in which phys	ical educa		cates, for a physical ec provided for each cou tober.						
			Special Ins	tructions					
Data Specifications									
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML	Domain of Values				
NO 0-3000									
	Lengtl	ı	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:			
	4		NUMI	1ERIC ####					
			PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank		
YES		1	YE	ES	NO		YES		
		2	N	0	NO		NO		
		3	N	0	NO		NO		
		4	N	0	NO		NO		
			TSDS Re	porting					
	TSDS Element Mandatory								
	NO NO								
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):					

30090 Responsibility Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1611		NUM	BER-MINUTES-TAUGH	T-WEEK-4	1	12/01/2017	7/1/2018			
		XML Name			Complex T	Гуре				
	TX-Numl	oerMinutesTaught\	Week4	Staf	fResponsibiliti	esExtension				
			Defin	ition						
in which phys	ical educa		cates, for a physical ed provided for each coul October.	_						
			Special Ins	tructions						
Data Specifications										
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML	De	omain of Val	ues			
	NO 0-3000									
	Length	1	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:				
	4		NUM	ERIC		####	####			
			PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
YES		1	YE	:S	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		NO			
		3	N	0	NO		NO			
		4	N	0	NO		NO			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Mandato	ry				
		NO			NO					
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	oe(s):						

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension Complex Type

					PEIMS				Potential
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Complex Type	StaffReference	✓	✓					
**	Complex Type	StaffIdentity	✓	✓					
E1524	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID	StaffUniqueStateId	✓	✓					
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationOrganizationRefere nce	✓	✓					
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity	✓	✓					
E0266	CAMPUS-ID	StateOrganizationId	✓						
E0212	DISTRICT-ID	StateOrganizationId	✓						
E1310	STAFF-CLASSIFICATION	StaffClassification	✓	✓					
E1311	POSITION-TITLE	PositionTitle	✓	✓					
E1381	POSITION-BEGIN-DATE	BeginDate	✓	✓					
E1382	POSITION-END-DATE	EndDate	✓						

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension Complex Type

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1524			TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-	ID		06/05/2012	11/1/2015			
		XML Name			Complex	к Туре				
	S	taffUniqueStateId			Staffldent	tityType				
			Defin	ition						
TX-UNIQUE-S	TAFF-ID is	a unique number	assigned to a staff me		Education Age	ncv.				
Special Instructions										
•										
Data Specifications										
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues			
			NO)						
	Length	h	Data ⁻			Pattern:				
	10		NUM			########	#			
		ı	PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		NO			
		2	N	0	NO		NO			
		3	N	0	NO		NO			
		4	N	0	NO		NO			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory				
		YES			YES	5				
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):						
•		·	entExtension, LeaveEvnExtension, StaffExten	•			sion,			

 $StaffResponsibilities {\tt Extension}, Teacher {\tt School} {\tt Association}, Teacher {\tt Section} {\tt Association} {\tt Extension}, Teacher {\tt Section} {\tt Association} {\tt Extension}, Teacher {\tt Section} {\tt Extension}, Teacher {\tt Ex$

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension Complex Type

Element ID	Data Element		Date Issued	Date Updated						
E0266	CAMPUS-ID	04/02/1987	11/1/2015							
	XML Name	Complex Type								
	StateOrganizationId	EducationalOrgIdentityType								

Definition

CAMPUS-ID indicates the unique campus identification number registered with the Texas Education Agency. It is the linking of DISTRICT-ID with the campus identification number.

An instructional campus: 1) has an assigned administrator, 2) has enrolled students who are counted for average daily attendance, 3) has assigned instructional staff, 4) receives federal and/or state and/or local funds as its primary support, 5) provides instruction in the Texas Essential Knowledge and Skills (TEKS), 6) has one or more grade groups in the range from early education through grade 12, and 7) is not a program for students enrolled in another public school.

An alternative instructional unit: 1) is an instructional site, center, program, or arrangement that is not governed by an individual campus organization, and 2) does not meet the above standard definition of an instructional campus.

Special Instructions

Follow the Resource Guide rules for reporting organizations/campus IDs.

For the ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension and StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Types, if the last three digits of CAMPUS-ID are greater than 698, except for 751, then the last three digits will be changed to 700 at TEA during the data load. However, 700 is not a valid number for use by districts in reporting to TEA.

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension Complex Type

		Data Sp	ecifications					
Code Tabl	e ID	Manda	tory in XML		Domain of Values			
			YES					
Length	Length Data Type Pattern:					attern:		
9		С	ODED		#######			
PEIMS Reporting								
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	riod Is C	Collected		Mandatory	Can be Blank		
NO	1		NO	NO		NO		
	2		NO	NO		NO		
	3		NO		NO	NO		
	4		NO		NO	NO		
		TSDS	Reporting					
	TSDS Element				Mandatory			
	YES NO							
his data element is als	so included in the	following complex	tyne(s):					

Assessment, AttendanceEvent, BehaviorDescriptor, ClassPeriodIdentityType, Cohort,

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension, Course, CourseOffering, CourseOfferingIdentityType, CourseTranscriptExtension, CredentialFieldDescriptor, DisciplineDescriptor, DisciplineIncidentExtension, EducationalOrgIdentityType, Grade, GradingPeriodIdentityType, GraduationPlan, LocationIdentityType, ProgramIdentityType, School, SchoolLeaverExtension, SectionExtension, SectionIdentityType, Session, SessionIdentityType, StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, StudentAcademicRecord, StudentExtension, StudentProgramAssociation, StudentSchoolAssociationExtension, StudentSectionAssociation, TeacherSchoolAssociation,

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

Date Issued | Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

StudentProgramAssociation

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension Complex Type

Lieillellt ID			Data Lienient			Date Issueu	Date Opuated			
E0212			DISTRICT-ID			12/03/2012	3/1/2013			
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре				
	S	tateOrganizationId			EducationalOrg	IdentityType				
			Defin	ition						
DISTRICT-ID in	ndicates t	he district identific	ation number register		s Education Ager	ncv.				
			Special Ins							
			opeoiai iii							
			Data Spec	ifications						
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values						lues				
			YE	:S						
	Lengtl	h	Data [*]	Туре		Pattern:				
	6		COD	CODED						
			PEIMS R	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1	N	10	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	•				
		YES			NO					
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):						
CredentialFie	ldDescript	tor, EducationOrga	AndTechnicalEducation	onAgencyExtens	ion, PayrollExten		fFTEExtension,			
SchoolLeaver	Extension	, SnaredServiceArr	angementExtension, S	SAUrgAssociatio	inextension,					

Data Element

StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension, StaffExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, StudentExtension,

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1310			STAFF	-CLASSIFICATION	ON			03/01/2012	12/3/2012			
		XML Name					Complex Type					
	9	StaffClassification			Staff Education Org Assignment Association							
				Defin	ition							
The titles of e	mployme	nt, official status, o	or rank o	of education st	aff.							
				Special Ins	tructions							
	Data Specifications											
	Code Table ID Mandato							Domain of Val	ues			
	DC122 Y											
	Length	ı		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:				
	35			STRI	NG			*				
				PEIMS Re	eporting							
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES			
		2		N	0		NO		YES			
		3		N	0		NO		YES			
		4		N	0		NO		YES			
				TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory				
		YES					YES	<u> </u>				
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):							

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1311			PC	OSITION-TITLE				03/01/2012		
		XML Name			Complex Type					
		PositionTitle			Sta	ffEduc	ationOrgAssi	ignmentAssoci	ation	
				Defin	ition					
The descriptiv	ve name o	f an individual's po	sition.							
				Special Ins	tructions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tabl	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
				NO)					
				B.1. 1	•			D. II.		
	Length	ו		Data 1				Pattern:		
	45			STRI				*		
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					YES			
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):					

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1381			POSIT	ION-BEGIN-DA	ATE 03/01/2012 3/1/2018					
		XML Name			Complex Type					
		BeginDate			Sta	ffEduc	ationOrgAssi	gnmentAssoci	ation	
				Defin	ition					
Month, day ar	nd year of	the start or effect	ive date	of a staff mer	mber's employ	ment,	contract or r	elationship wi	th the LEA.	
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
(Code Tabl	e ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	ues	
						YES			019 <u>2</u>	
	Length	1		Data '	Туре			Pattern:		
	10			COD	ED			yyyy-mm-d	d	
				PEIMS R	eporting					
PEIMS Elei	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	10		NO		YES	
		2		N	10		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	10		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory		
		YES					YES			
This data elen	nent is als	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):					

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID		D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1382		POSI		03/01/2012	3/1/2018					
	XML Name			Complex Type						
	EndDate			Sta	ıffEduc	ationOrgAssi	gnmentAssoci	ation		
			Defin	ition						
Month, day and year of	f the end or termin	ation da	ate of a staff m	ember's empl	oymen	t, contract o	r relationship v	with the LEA.		
			Special Ins	structions						
			Data Spec	ifications						
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values										
	1					yyyy = 2018-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31				
Lengt	n		Data ⁻	Гуре			Pattern:			
10			COD	ED			yyyy-mm-do	d		
			PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
NO	1		N	0		NO		YES		
	2		N	0		NO		YES		
	3		N	0		NO		YES		
	4		N	0		NO		YES		
TSDS Reporting										
	TSDS Element					Manda	tory			
	YES					NO				
	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):									
EmploymentPeriod, Sta	affEducationOrgEm	ployme	ntAssociation							

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type

									Potential
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Complex Type	TeacherReference	•	✓			v		
**	Reference Complex Type	StaffIdentity	✓	✓			✓		
E1524	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID	StaffUniqueStateId	✓	✓			v		
**	Reference Complex Type	SectionReference	✓	✓			y		
**	Reference Complex Type	SectionIdentity	✓	✓			v		
E0266	CAMPUS-ID	StateOrganizationId	✓	✓			y		
E1056	CLASS-ID-NUMBER	UniqueSectionCode					✓		
E1194	LOCAL-COURSE-CODE	LocalCourseCode	✓	✓					
E1093	SCHOOL-YEAR	SchoolYear	✓	✓					
E1367	SECTION-TERM	Term	✓	✓					
E1074	CLASS-PERIOD	ClassPeriodName	✓	✓					
E1368	LOCATION	Location	✓	✓					
E1454	CLASSROOM-POSITION	ClassroomPosition	✓	✓					
E1065	ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE	BeginDate	✓				v		
E1066	ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE	EndDate	✓				✓ ✓		
E1449	HIGHLY-QUALIFIED-TEACHER	HighlyQualifiedTeacher	✓						
E1067	CLASS-ROLE	TX-ClassRole					✓ ✓		
E0948	COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE	TX-CourseSequence					✓		
E0721	ROLE-ID	TX-StaffRole					✓		

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Update									
E1524		TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID 05/01/2011 9/17/2012									
		XML Name			Co	mplex	Туре				
	S	taffUniqueStateId			Sta	ffIdenti	tyType				
			Defir	nition							
TX-UNIQUE-S	TAFF-ID is	a unique number	assigned to a staff me	mber by the Tex	kas Educatio	on Ager	псу.				
			Special In	structions							
			Data Spec	cifications							
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values											
			N	0							
	Length	1	Data				Pattern:				
	10		NUM				########	#			
			PEIMS R	eporting							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Col	lected	Man	datory	Ca	n be Blank			
YES		1	N	10	N	10		YES			
		2	N	10	N	10		YES			
		3	Y	ES	Υ	ES		NO			
		4	N	10	N	10		YES			
			TSDS Re	eporting							
		TSDS Element			N	Nandat	ory				
		YES				YES					
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):							
		•	entExtension, LeaveE Extension, StaffEduca	•				Extension,			

StaffExtension, StaffExtension, StaffExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, TeacherSchoolAssociation,

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type

Element ID	Data Element		Date Issued	Date Updated
E0266	CAMPUS-ID	04/02/1987	3/1/2004	
	XML Name	Complex	к Туре	
	StateOrganizationId	SectionIde	ntityType	

Definition

CAMPUS-ID indicates the unique campus identification number registered with the Texas Education Agency. It is the linking of DISTRICT-ID with the campus identification number.

An instructional campus: 1) has an assigned administrator, 2) has enrolled students who are counted for average daily attendance, 3) has assigned instructional staff, 4) receives federal and/or state and/or local funds as its primary support, 5) provides instruction in the Texas Essential Knowledge and Skills (TEKS), 6) has one or more grade groups in the range from early education through grade 12, and 7) is not a program for students enrolled in another public school.

An alternative instructional unit: 1) is an instructional site, center, program, or arrangement that is not governed by an individual campus organization, and 2) does not meet the above standard definition of an instructional campus.

Special Instructions

Follow the Resource Guide rules for reporting organizations/campus IDs.

For the ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension and StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Types, if the last three digits of CAMPUS-ID are greater than 698, except for 751, then the last three digits will be changed to 700 at TEA during the data load. However, 700 is not a valid number for use by districts in reporting to TEA.

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type

		Data Specifications								
le ID		Mandatory in XML		Domain of Values						
	YES									
Length Data Type Pattern:										
	CODED			########						
PEIMS Reporting										
Collection Per	iod	Is Collected		Mandatory	Can be Blank					
1		NO NO		NO	YES					
2				NO	YES					
3		YES		YES	NO					
4	NO			NO	YES					
		TSDS Reporting								
TSDS Element Mandatory										
\/FC										
	Collection Per 1 2 3 4	Collection Period 1 2 3 4 TSDS Element	Mandatory in XML YES Data Type CODED PEIMS Reporting Collection Period Is Collected NO NO NO NO SYES NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element	Mandatory in XML YES Data Type CODED PEIMS Reporting Collection Period Is Collected NO NO NO NO NO SYES A NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element	PEID Mandatory in XML POOMA YES Data Type CODED ## PEIMS Reporting Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory 1 NO NO 2 NO NO 3 YES YES 4 NO NO TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory Mandatory					

This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):

Assessment, AttendanceEvent, BehaviorDescriptor, ClassPeriodIdentityType, Cohort,

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension, Course, CourseOffering, CourseOfferingIdentityType, CourseTranscriptExtension, CredentialFieldDescriptor, DisciplineDescriptor, DisciplineIncidentExtension, EducationalOrgIdentityType, Grade, GradingPeriodIdentityType, GraduationPlan, LocationIdentityType, ProgramIdentityType, School, SchoolLeaverExtension, SectionExtension, SectionIdentityType, Session, SessionIdentityType, StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, StudentAcademicRecord, StudentExtension, StudentProgramAssociation, StudentSchoolAssociationExtension, StudentSectionAssociation, TeacherSchoolAssociation,

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

TeacherSectionAs	ssociationExtension Co	mplex Type				
Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E1056		CLASS-ID-NUMBE	ER		03/02/2009	9/17/2012
	XML Name			Complex	к Туре	
	UniqueSectionCode			SectionIder	ntityType	
		Defi	nition			
CLASS-ID-NUMBER SERVICE-ID.	t is a number identifyin	g a unique course sec	tion, that is unique fo	r a particulaı	r school year, (Campus, and
		Special Ir	structions			
The CLASS-ID-NUM	1BER may be any 14 ch	aracter district define	d identifier comprised	d of letters a	nd/or number:	S.
		Data Spe	cifications			
Code	Table ID	Mandato	ry in XML		Domain of Va	lues
		Y	ES			
Le	ength	Data	Туре		Pattern:	
	14	NAME	FIELD		*****	***
		PEIMS F	Reporting			
PEIMS Elemen	t Collection Pe	riod Is Co	llected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
YES	1	ı	NO	NO		YES
	2	ı	NO	NO		YES
	3	١	/ES	YES		NO
	4	ı	NO	NO		YES
		TSDS R	eporting			
	TSDS Element			Manda	tory	
	NO			NO		
This data element	is also included in the	following complex ty	vpe(s):			
SectionExtension,	SectionIdentityType, St	affResponsibilitiesExt	ension, StudentSection	n Association	1	

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Upda										
E1194			LOCAL-COURSE-CO	DE		03/01/2012						
		XML Name		Complex Type								
	I	LocalCourseCode			SectionIder	ntityType						
			Defin	ition								
The local code	e assigned	l by the School tha	t identifies the course	offering provided fo	r the instruct	tion of student	S.					
			Special Ins	structions								
	Data Specifications											
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values												
			YE	:S								
	Length	•	Data `	Typo		Pattern:						
	30	•	STRI			*						
			PEIMS R	_		•••						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per		lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank					
NO		1	N	10	NO		YES					
		2	N	10	NO		YES					
		3	N	10	NO		YES					
		4	N	10	NO		YES					
			TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory						
		YES			YES	5						
This data eler	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):											
	Assessment, AttendanceEvent, Course, CourseCode, CourseOffering, CourseOfferingIdentityType, Grade, SectionExtension, SectionIdentityType, StudentSectionAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociationExtension											

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

TeacherSectionAss	ociationExtension Co	mplex Type					
Element ID		Data El	lement			Date Issued	Date Updated
E1093		SCHOO	L-YEAR			05/12/2011	3/1/2018
	XML Name				Complex	к Туре	
	SchoolYear				SectionIde	ntityType	
			Defin	ition			
The identifier for the	school year.						
		Sp	oecial Ins	tructions			
	SCHOOI-YEAR, insteating school year, follo	_					eflect the value
		D	ata Speci	ifications			
Code T	able ID	M	landator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues
C1	93		YE	S			
				_			
Len			Data 1			*******	,
9	9		STRI			*****	`
			PEIMS Re				
PEIMS Element	Collection Pe	riod	Is Coll		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO	1		N		NO		YES
	2		N	0	NO		YES
	3		N	0	NO		YES
	4		N	0	NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting			
	TSDS Element				Manda	tory	
	YES				YES	5	
This data element is	also included in the	following con	nplex typ	pe(s):			
	anceEvent, CourseOft tityType, StudentAca	_	_				

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			Date Issued	Date Updated						
E1367			03/01/2012							
		XML Name			Complex Type					
		Term				SectionId	entityType			
				Defin	ition					
The type of th	ne section	during the school	year.							
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
(Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	ry in XML		Domain of Va	lues		
	DC134	4		YE	:S					
				_						
	Length	n		Data			Pattern:			
	16			STRI			*			
		1		PEIMS R	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected	Mandato	ry Ca	an be Blank		
NO		1		N	10	NO		YES		
		2		N	10	NO		YES		
		3		N	10	NO		YES		
		4		N	10	NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element				Mand	datory			
		YES				Υ	ES			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followir	ng complex ty	pe(s):					
Assessment, A	Attendanc	ceEvent, Grade, Sec	ctionIde	ntityType, Stu	dentSectionAs	sociation, Teache	erSectionAssocia	tionExtension		

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated				
E1074		CLASS-PERIOD								
	XML Name		Complex Type							
	ClassPeriodName			SectionIder	ntityType					
		Defin	ition							
CLASS-PERIOD is 1	the class period identifie	-		y that a partic	cular class was	offered.				
	·	Special Ins		, ,						
Use any combina	tion of letters and/or nu	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·								
,		Data Spec	ifications							
Cod	e Table ID	 Mandator			Domain of Va	lues				
		YE	S							
I	Length	Data ⁻	Гуре		Pattern:					
	2	NAME	FIELD		**					
		PEIMS Re	eporting							
PEIMS Elemen	nt Collection Per	riod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank				
NO	1	N	0	NO		YES				
	2	N	0	NO		YES				
	3	N	0	NO		YES				
	4	N	0	NO		YES				
		TSDS Re	porting							
	TSDS Element			Manda	•					
	YES			YES						
	t is also included in the									
	ndanceEvent, ClassPerio ssociation, TeacherSection	-		Extension, Se	ectionIdentity ⁻	Гуре,				
JudentsectionAs	sociation, reachersection	MASSOCIATIONEXTENSION	1							

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1368				LOCATION				03/01/2012	5/7/2012
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
		Location					SectionIder	ntityType	
				Defin	ition				
The location,	typically a	a classroom, where	the sec	tion meets.					
				Special Ins	structions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues
				YE	S				
	Longti	.		Data '	Turn o			Pattern:	
	Lengtl	1		Data	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •				
	20			STRI				*	
DEINAC EL-		Callantian Day		PEIMS Re	· · ·		0.0	0-	b. Dlamb
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	100	Is Col			Mandatory	Ca	in be Blank
NO		1		N			NO		YES
		2		N			NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		YES					YES		
		so included in the							
Assessment, A	Attendand	ceEvent, Grade, Sec	ctionIde	ntityType, Stu	dentSectionAs	sociation	on, TeacherS	SectionAssociat	tionExtension

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ta Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1454			CLASSR	OOM-POSITI	ON			03/01/2012	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
	C	ClassroomPosition				Te	acherSectior	nAssociation	
				Defin	ition				
		e staff member ho itute Teacher.	lds in the	specific class	/section; for e	xample	e: Teacher of	Record, Assis	tant Teacher,
				Special Ins	structions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Table ID Manda							Domain of Va	lues
	DC143 YES								
	Length	1		Data ⁻	Tyne			Pattern:	
	18	•		STRI				*	
				PEIMS Re					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Pe	riod	Is Coll			Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		YES					YES		
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following	g complex typ	pe(s):				

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ata Element	Date Issued Date Upd						
E1065			ASSIGNN	//ENT-BEGIN-[
		XML Name				Comple	х Туре				
		BeginDate			TeacherSectionAssociation						
				Defin	ition						
ASSIGNMENT	-BEGIN-D	ATE identifies the f	irst date	a teacher wa	s assigned to t	he class in the cur	rent school yea	r.			
				Special Ins	tructions						
				Data Spec	ifications						
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues			
			NO yyyy = 2018-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31					= 01-12			
	Lengtl	n		Data [*]	Гуре		Pattern:				
	10			COD	ED		yyyy-mm-d	d			
				PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	ected	Mandator	y Ca	an be Blank			
YES		1		N	0	NO		YES			
		2		N	0	NO		YES			
		3		YI	ES	YES		NO			
		4		N	0	NO		YES			
				TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element				Manda	atory				
		YES				NO)				
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):						

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1066			ASSIGN	NMENT-END-D	ATE		0	3/01/2010	12/1/2016		
		XML Name				Coi	mplex T	уре			
		EndDate			TeacherSectionAssociation						
				Defin	ition						
ASSIGNMENT	-END-DAT	E identifies the las	t date a	teacher was a	ssigned to the	class in the c	urrent s	chool year.			
				Special Ins	structions						
				Data Spec	ifications						
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML		Do	omain of Val	ues		
					yyyy = 2018-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31						
	Length	1		Data '	Туре			Pattern:			
	10			COD	ED			yyyy-mm-do	d		
				PEIMS R	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected	Mand	atory	Ca	n be Blank		
YES		1		N	0	No)		YES		
		2		N	0	No)		YES		
		3		YI	ES	YE	S		NO		
		4		N	0	N)		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element				M	andato	ry			
		YES					NO				
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):						

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ta Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1449		Н	IIGHLY-QI	UALIFIED-TEA	CHER			03/01/2012	3/1/2013
		XML Name				Com	plex '	Туре	
	Hig	hlyQualifiedTeach	er			TeacherSe	ction	Association	
				Defin	ition				
		er a teacher is class teacher is highly qu				gnment acco	ording	g to state def	inition. This
				Special Ins	tructions				
				Data Casa	:f:_ations				
	odo Tabl	lo ID		Data Spec Mandator				omain of Va	luos
Code Table ID Manda					-		U	omain oi va	iues
				NO	,				
	Length	1		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:	
	5			BOOL	EAN			*	
				PEIMS Re	eporting				
PEIMS Elen	nent	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected	Manda	tory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1		N	0	NO			YES
		2		N	0	NO			YES
		3		N	0	NO			YES
		4		N	0	NO			YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element				Ma	ndato	ory	
		YES					NO		
This data elem	ent is als	so included in the	following	g complex typ	pe(s):				
TeacherExtensi	ion, Teac	cher Section Associa	tionExter	nsion					

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updated								
E1067			(CLASS-ROLE				03/01/2010	5/7/2012	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
		TX-ClassRole			TeacherSectionAssociationExtension					
				Defin	ition					
CLASS-ROLE id	dentifies t	he role served by a	teache	er for a class.						
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
(Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
C180)					
	Lamath	_		Data :	T			Dattama		
	Length	1		Data ·				Pattern:		
	2			PEIMS Re				##		
PEIMS Ele	mont	Collection Per	iod		lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
YES	inent	1	iou		0		NO	Ca	YES	
123		2			0		NO		YES	
		3			ES .		YES		NO	
		4			0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		NO					NO			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followii	ng complex typ	pe(s):					

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

reacher Secti	OHASSOCI	ationExtension Co	mpiex i y	/pe						
Element ID			Da	ta Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E0948			COURSE-	-SEQUENCE-C	ODE			03/13/1992	7/1/2015	
		XML Name					Complex	туре Туре		
	T	K-CourseSequence			Т	eache	SectionAsso	ciationExtens	ion	
				Defin	ition					
		DE identifies the u			se when a cou	ırse is t	aught durin	g a single grad	ing period or	
				Special Ins	tructions					
The code for t semester.	he first se	emester of Algebra	l is repo	rted as"1", no	matter if the	course	is taken in t	he fall semest	er or the spring	
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tabl	le ID		Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Values			
	C135			NO)					
	Length	1		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:		
	2			COD	ED			*		
				PEIMS Re	eporting	<u>.</u>				
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	C	an be Blank	
YES		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		YE	S		YES		NO	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		NO					NO			
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	following	g complex typ	pe(s):					
SectionExtens	ion, Cour	seTranscriptExtens	sion							

30305 Teacher Class Assignment Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E0721				ROLE-ID				04/02/1987	11/1/2015
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
		TX-StaffRole			Т	eache	rSectionAsso	ciationExtensi	on
				Defin	ition				
ROLE-ID ident	tifies the c	apacity in which a	person	serves. Examp	les of roles are	teach	er, art thera	pist, and super	intendent.
				Special Ins	structions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	ry in XML			Domain of Val	lues
	C021				0				
	1			Data '	T			Dattama	
	Length	1		Data				Pattern:	
	3			COD				###	
				PEIMS R				_	
PEIMS Ele		Collection Per	riod		lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank
YES		1		N	10		NO		YES
		2		N	10		NO		YES
		3		YI	ES		YES		NO
		4		N	10		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		NO					NO		
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):				
StaffEducatio	nOrgAssig	nmentAssociation	Extensio	on, StaffRespoi	nsibilitiesExten	sion, T	eacherSection	on Association E	extension

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

StaffProgramAssociation Complex Type

					Potential			
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS M	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
**	Complex Type	StaffReference						✓
**	Reference Complex Type	ProgramReference						✓
E1485	STAFF-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE	BeginDate						✓
E1492	STAFF-PROGRAM-END-DATE	EndDate						✓
E1380	STUDENT-RECORD-ACCESS	StudentRecordAccess						✓

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

2018-2019 Texas Education Data Standards Section 3.3 - Staff Category Description of Data Elements Addendum Version 2019.2.0

Staff Category

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

StaffProgramAssociation Complex Type

This complex type is part of the Ed-Fi Core Schema, but not for Texas use at this time. Therefore, technical specifications have not been provided.

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

readirerex	tension complex Type					PEI	MS		Potential
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	M	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Type	(a) id	✓	✓					
E1524	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID	StaffUniqueStateId	✓	✓					
**	Complex Type	StaffIdentificationCode	✓	✓					
E1088	STAFF-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM	(a) IdentificationSystem	✓	✓					
E1087	STAFF-ASSIGNING-ORGANIZATION-CODE	(a) AssigningOrganizationCode	✓						
E0505	STAFF-ID	ID	✓	✓					
**	Complex Type	Name	✓	✓					
E1301	VERIFICATION	(a) Verification							✓
E1302	PERSONAL-TITLE-PREFIX	PersonalTitlePrefix							✓
E0703	FIRST-NAME	FirstName	✓	✓					
E0704	MIDDLE-NAME	MiddleName	✓						
E0705	LAST-NAME	LastSurname	✓	✓					
E1303	GENERATION-CODE-SUFFIX	GenerationCodeSuffix	✓						
E1304	MAIDEN-NAME	MaidenName							✓
**	Complex Type	OtherName							✓
E1325	SEX	Sex	✓	✓					
E0006	DATE-OF-BIRTH	BirthDate	✓						
**	Complex Type	Address	✓						
E1113	ADDRESS-TYPE	(a) AddressType	✓	✓					
E1114	STREET-NUMBER-NAME	StreetNumberName	✓	✓					
E1115	APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER	ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber	✓						
E1116	BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER	BuildingSiteNumber	✓						
E1117	CITY	City	✓	✓					
E1118	STATE-ABBREVIATION	StateAbbreviation	✓	✓					
E1119	POSTAL-CODE	PostalCode	✓	✓					
E1120	NAME-OF-COUNTY	NameOfCounty	✓						
E1121	COUNTY-FIPS-CODE	CountyFIPSCode							✓
E1122	COUNTRY-CODE	CountryCode	✓						
E1123	LATITUDE	Latitude							✓
E1124	LONGITUDE	Longitude							✓
E1125	BEGIN-DATE-OF-ADDRESS	BeginDate							✓

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

					PEIMS			Potential	
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	M	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
E1126	END-DATE-OF-ADDRESS	EndDate							•
**	Complex Type	Telephone	✓						
E1455	TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE	(a) TelephoneNumberType	✓	✓					
E1456	PRIMARY-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-INDICATOR	(a) PrimaryTelephoneNumberIndi cator	✓						
E1269	TELEPHONE-NUMBER	TelephoneNumber	✓	✓					
**	Complex Type	ElectronicMail	✓						
E1242	EMAIL-ADDRESS-TYPE	(a) EmailAddressType	✓	✓					
E1243	EMAIL-ADDRESS	EmailAddress	✓	✓					
E1375	HISPANIC-LATINO-ETHNICITY	HispanicLatinoEthnicity	✓	✓					
E1462	ETHNICITY	OldEthnicity	✓						
**	Complex Type	Race	✓	✓					
E1343	RACIAL-CATEGORY	RacialCategory	✓	✓					
E1460	HIGHEST-LEVEL-OF-EDUCATION-COMPLETED	HighestLevelOfEducationCom pleted	✓	✓					
E1376	YEARS-OF-PRIOR-PROFESSIONAL- EXPERIENCE	YearsOfPriorProfessionalExper ience	✓	✓					
E1377	YEARS-OF-PRIOR-TEACHING- EXPERIENCE	YearsOfPriorTeachingExperien ce	✓						
**	Complex Type	Credentials	✓						
E1203	CREDENTIAL-TYPE	CredentialType	✓	✓					
**	Complex Type	CredentialField	✓	✓					
E1489	CREDENTIAL-FIELD-DESCRIPTOR- DESCRIPTION	Description	✓	✓					
E1205	CERTIFICATION-GRADE-LEVEL	Level	✓	✓					
E1206	TEACHING-CREDENTIAL-TYPE	TeachingCredentialType	✓	✓					
E1207	CREDENTIAL-ISSUANCE-DATE	CredentialIssuanceDate	✓	✓					
E1208	CREDENTIAL-EXPIRATION-DATE	CredentialExpirationDate	✓						
E1209	TEACHING-CREDENTIAL-BASIS	TeachingCredentialBasis	✓						
N/A	NOT USED BY TEA	LoginId							
**	Reference Complex Type	TX-LEAReference	✓	✓					
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity	✓	✓					
E0212	DISTRICT-ID	StateOrganizationId	✓	✓					
E0706	GENERATION-CODE	TX-GenerationCode							

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

					PEIMS			Potential	
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
E0004	SEX-CODE	TX-Sex							
E1064	HISPANIC-LATINO-CODE	TX-HispanicLatinoEthnicity							
**	Complex Type	TX-Race							
E1059	AMERICAN-INDIAN-ALASKA-NATIVE- CODE	TX- American Indian Alaska Native							
E1060	ASIAN-CODE	TX-Asian							
E1061	BLACK-AFRICAN AMERICAN-CODE	TX-BlackAfricanAmerican							
E1062	NATIVE-HAWAIIAN-PACIFIC- ISLANDER-CODE	TX- Native Hawaiian Pacific Islander							
E1063	WHITE-CODE	TX-White							
E1073	STAFF-TYPE-CODE	TX-StaffTypeCode							
E0730	HIGHEST-DEGREE-LEVEL-CODE	TX-HighestDegreeLevel							
E0161	YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT	TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict							
E0130	TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE	TX- TotalYearsOfProfessionalExpe rience							
N/A	NOT USED BY TEA	TeacherUniqueStateId							
E1449	HIGHLY-QUALIFIED-TEACHER	HighlyQualifiedTeacher	✓						

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

Date Issued | Date Undated

Staff Category

Flement ID

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Opdated			
E1524			TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-		05/01/2011	9/17/2012				
		XML Name			Complex	Туре				
	S	staffUniqueStateId			Staf	f				
			Defin	ition						
TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID is a unique number assigned to a staff member by the Texas Education Agency.										
Special Instructions										
Data Specifications										
Code Table ID			Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues			
			NO)						
	Lengt	h	Data 1	••						
	10			NUMERIC ########						
			PEIMS Re							
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	iod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Mandat	tory				
		YES			YES					
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the f	following complex typ	pe(s):						
DisciplineActi	onExtensi	ion, DisciplineIncide	entExtension, LeaveEv	vent, PayrollExtensio	n, StaffCohoi	rtAssociation,				

Data Flement

StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension, StaffExtension,

StaffExtension, StaffExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, TeacherSchoolAssociation,

Date Issued

Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

E1088	STAFF-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM 09/12/2011 3/1/2013									
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре				
	Id	entificationSystem		StaffIdentificationCode						
			Defin	ition						
A coding sche refer to a staf			tion and record-keep	ing purposes by sc	hools, social se	rvices, or othe	agencies to			
			Special Ins	structions						
Data Specifications										
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Val	ues			
C191			YE	S						
	Lengtl	h	Data ⁻	Туре		Pattern:				
	24		COD	CODED			*			
			PEIMS R	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Peri	od Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory				
		YES			YES	<u>, </u>				
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the f	ollowing complex typ	pe(s):						
•		•	ntExtension, LeaveEv xtension, StaffEducat	•			xtension,			

Data Element

StaffIdentificationCode, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, TeacherExtension, TeacherSchoolAssociation,

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updated								
E1087		STAFF-	ASSIGNII	NG-ORGANIZA	TION-CODE			09/12/2011	5/7/2012	
		XML Name			Complex Type					
	Assig	ningOrganizationCo	ode		StaffIdentificationCode					
				Defin	ition					
The organizat	ion code (or name assigning	the staff	, student, cou	rse, and assess	ment	identification	n code.		
				Special Ins	tructions					
Data Specifications										
Code Table ID Ma			Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues		
				NO)					
	Length	1		Data 1			Pattern:			
	60			STRI						
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					NO			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):					
•		on, DisciplineIncidon nmentAssociation						ktension, Staff	Extension,	

StaffIdentification Code, Teacher Extension, Teacher School Association, Teacher Section Association Extension Teacher Section Association (Code) and the Code (Code) and the Code (Code) are the Code (Code) and the Code (Code) and the Code (Code) are the Code (Code) and the Code (Code) and the Code (Code) are the Code (Code) are the Code (Code) and the Code (Code) are the Code (Code) and the Code (Code) are the Code (Code

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Update							Date Updated	
E0505				STAFF-ID				10/12/2011	5/7/2012	
		XML Name			Complex Type					
		ID			StaffIdentificationCode					
				Defin	ition					
STAFF-ID is th	e person's	s Social Security nu	ımber.							
Special Instructions										
Data Specifications										
Code Table ID Ma			Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues		
				YE	S					
					_					
	Length	1		Data				Pattern:		
	9			NUM						
				PEIMS R	eporting	1				
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4	NO NO			NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory		
		YES					YES			
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):					
StaffExtension	n, Teacher	Extension								

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,							
Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated		
E0703		FIRST-NAME			04/02/1987	12/3/2012		
	XML Name		Complex Type					
	FirstName			Nam	ie			
		Defir	nition					
FIRST-NAME identifi	es a person's legal firs	st name.						
		Special In	structions					
FIRST-NAME field ca character).	n be comprised of an	y combination of the	characters define	ed in the domain o	of values (A-Z,	0-9, ', -, space		
		Data Spe	cifications					
Code T	able ID	Mandato	Mandatory in XML			Domain of Values		
		YI	ES	<i>*</i>	A-Z, 0-9, ', -,[sp	pace]		
Ler	ıgth	Data	a Type Pattern:					
7	'5	NAME	NAMEFIELD *					
		PEIMS R	Reporting					
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	riod Is Co	llected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank		
NO	1	ı	OV	NO		YES		
	2	ı	OV	NO		YES		
	3	ı	NO	NO	NO ,			
	4	NO		NO		YES		
		TSDS Re	eporting					
	TSDS Element		Mandatory					
	YES		YES					
This data element is	also included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):					

Name, Parent, StaffExtension, StaffIdentity, StaffIdentityType, StaffReference, StaffReferenceType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentity, StudentIdentityType, StudentReference, StudentReferenceType, TeacherExtension, TeacherReference, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociation

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

Element ID	Data Element		Date Issued	Date Updated
E0704	MIDDLE-NAME		04/02/1987	12/3/2012
	XML Name	Complex	х Туре	
	MiddleName	Nan	ne	

Definition

MIDDLE-NAME identifies a person's legal middle name.

Special Instructions

This field may be blank for staff and students. For staff and students, enter the middle name as shown on the identification documentation. If the staff person or the student has no middle name, the field must be left blank. **Do not use any other text such as NONE, NA, NMI, etc... for the middle name if the staff person or the student has no middle name**.

This field can be comprised of any combination of the characters defined in the domain of values (A-Z, 0-9, ', -, space character).

Data Specifications										
Code Table ID		Mandatory in XML		Domain of Values						
		NO A-Z, 0-9, ', -,[s			9, ', -,[space]					
Length		Data Type		Pattern:						
75		NAMEFIELD		*						
PEIMS Reporting										

PELIVIS REPORTING											
PEIMS Element	Collection Period	Is Collected	Mandatory	Can be Blank							
NO	1	NO	NO	YES							
	2	NO	NO	YES							
	3	NO	NO	YES							
	4	NO	NO	YES							

TSDS Reporting							
TSDS Element	Mandatory						
YES	NO						

This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):

Name, Parent, StaffExtension, StaffIdentity, StaffIdentityType, StaffReference, StaffReferenceType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentity, StudentIdentityType, StudentReference, StudentReferenceType, TeacherExtension, TeacherReference, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociationName, Parent, StaffExtension, StaffIdentity, StaffIdentityType, StaffReference, StaffReferenceType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentity, StudentIdentityType, StudentReference, StudentReferenceType, TeacherExtension, TeacherReference, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociation

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

Element ID		Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E0705		LAST-NAME			04/02/1987	12/3/2012	
	XML Name		Complex Type				
	LastSurname			Nam	е		
		Defin	ition				
AST-NAME identifies a p	person's legal last	name.					
		Special Ins	structions				
AST-NAME field can be haracter).	comprised of any	combination of the cl	haracters defined in	the domain o	f values (A-Z, ()-9, ', -, space	
		Data Spec	ifications				
Code Table ID Mai			ry in XML	Domain of Values			
	YES A-Z, 0-9, ', -,[space				ace]		
Length		Data ⁻	Туре	Pattern:			
75		NAME	1EFIELD			*	
		PEIMS R	eporting				
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	iod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO	1	N	10	NO		YES	
	2	N	10	NO	NO		
	3	N	10	NO	NO		
	4	N	NO		YES		
		TSDS Re	porting				
	TSDS Element		Mandatory				
	YES			YES			
		following complex typ	no(s).				

Name, Parent, StaffExtension, StaffIdentity, StaffIdentityType, StaffReference, StaffReferenceType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentity, StudentIdentityType, StudentReference, StudentReferenceType, TeacherExtension, TeacherReference, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociation

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID	ent ID Data Element					Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1303		(GENERATION-CODE-SU	JFFIX		03/01/2012	5/7/2012			
		XML Name			Comple	х Туре				
	Ge	nerationCodeSuffi	x	Name						
			Defin	ition						
An appendage	e, if any, u	sed to denote an i	ndividual's generation	in his family (e.g.,	Jr., Sr., III).					
Special Instructions										
	Data Specifications									
Code Table ID Mandator			y in XML		Domain of Va	lues				
	C012		NO)						
	Length	1	Data ⁻	Туре		Pattern:				
	4		STRI			***				
			PEIMS R	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	itory				
		YES			NC)				
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):						
StudentIdenti	Name, Parent, StaffExtension, StaffIdentity, StaffIdentityType, StaffReference, StaffReferenceType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentity, StudentIdentityType, StudentReference, StudentReferenceType, TeacherExtension, TeacherReference, TeacherSchoolAssociation, TeacherSectionAssociation									

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element D						Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1325				SEX 03/01/202								
		XML Name					Complex	Туре				
		Sex					Staf	ff				
				Defin	ition							
A person's ge	nder.											
				Special Ins	structions							
				Data Spec	ifications							
	Code Table ID Manda				y in XML			Domain of Val	ues			
DC119				YE	S							
		1		D.1	•			D. II.				
	Lengtl	n		Data 1					Pattern: *			
	6			STRI								
				PEIMS Re								
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES			
		2		N	0		NO		YES			
		3		N	0		NO		YES			
		4		N	0		NO		YES			
				TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory				
		YES					YES					
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following	g complex typ	pe(s):							
Parent, Stude	ntExtensi	on, StaffExtension										

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updated									
E0006			DATE-OF-BIRTH	I			03/15/1989	12/1/2016			
		XML Name				Complex	Туре				
		BirthDate				Staf	ff				
			Defi	nition							
DATE-OF-BIRT	ΓΗ indicat	es the month, day,	and year of the pers	on's birth.							
			Special Ir	nstructions							
DATE-OF-BIRT	ΓΗ must b	e a valid date.									
Data Specifications											
(Code Tab	le ID	Mandato	ory in XML			Domain of Val	ues			
						yyyy = 1920-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31					
	Lengtl	h	Data	Туре			Pattern:	Pattern:			
	10		СО	DED			yyyy-mm-dd				
			PEIMS I	Reporting							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod Is Co	llected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1		NO		NO		YES			
		2		NO		NO		YES			
		3		NO		NO		YES			
		4		NO		NO		YES			
	TSDS Reporting										
		TSDS Element				Manda	tory				
		YES				NO					
This data eler	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):										
BirthData, StaffExtension, StaffIdentityType, StudentExtension, StudentIdentityType, TeacherExtension											

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExte	nsion Con	пріех гуре					
Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E1113			ADDRESS-TYPE			03/01/2012	
		XML Name			Complex	к Туре	
		AddressType			Addr	ess	
			Defin	ition			
The type of ace	ddress list	ed for an individua	ll or organization. For	example: Physic	al Address, Maili	ng Address, Ho	me Address,
			Special Ins	structions			
			Data Spec	ifications			
(Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues
	DC006	5	N	0			
	Length	1	Data ¹	Туре		Pattern:	
	9		STRI	NG		*	
			PEIMS R	eporting			
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1	N	10	NO		YES
		2	N	10	NO		YES
		3	N	10	NO		YES
		4	N	10	NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting			
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory	
		YES			YES	;	
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):			
Address, Educ TeacherExten		riceCenter, LocalEc	lucationAgencyExtens	ion, Parent, Scho	ol, StaffExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	Data Element Date Issued Date Updated							
E1114			STREET-	TREET-NUMBER-NAME 03/01/2012							
		XML Name					Complex	Туре			
	St	reetNumberName					Addre	ess			
				Defin	ition						
The street nu	mber and	street name or po	st office	box number o	of an address.						
Special Instructions											
Data Specifications											
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues		
					S						
	Length	n		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:			
	40			STRI	NG			*			
				PEIMS Re	porting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES		
		2		N	0		NO		YES		
		3		N	0		NO		YES		
		4		N	0		NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting						
TSDS Element Mandatory											
YES YES											
This data elei	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):										
	Address, EducationServiceCenter, LocalEducationAgencyExtension, Parent, School, StaffExtension, StudentExtension, FeacherExtension										

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1115		APAR	TMENT-ROOM-SUITE	MENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER 03/01/2012						
		XML Name			Complex	к Туре				
	Apartn	nentRoomSuiteNum	nber		Addr	ess				
			Defin	ition						
The apartmer	nt, room, (or suite number of a	an address.							
			Special Ins	tructions						
Data Specifications										
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues			
			NO)						
	Lengtl	h	Data ⁻	Гуре		Pattern:				
	20		STRI	NG		*				
			PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Peri	iod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
TSDS Element Mandatory										
		YES			NC					
This data elei	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):									
	Address, EducationServiceCenter, LocalEducationAgencyExtension, Parent, School, StaffExtension, StudentExtension, FeacherExtension									

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Elemen	Data Element Date Issued Date Updated							
E1116			BUILDING-SITE-NU	LDING-SITE-NUMBER 03/01/2012							
		XML Name				Complex	Туре				
	В	uildingSiteNumber				Addre	ess				
			De	finition							
The number of	of the buil	ding on the site, if	more than one buil	ding shares the s	ame ad	dress.					
Special Instructions											
Data Specifications											
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values							lues				
			NO								
	Length	n	Dat	а Туре			Pattern:	Pattern: *			
	20		S	RING			*				
			PEIMS	Reporting							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is C	ollected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1		NO		NO		YES			
		2		NO		NO		YES			
		3		NO		NO		YES			
		4		NO		NO		YES			
			TSDS	Reporting							
TSDS Element Mandatory											
		YES				NO					
This data elei	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):										
	Address, EducationServiceCenter, LocalEducationAgencyExtension, Parent, School, StaffExtension, StudentExtension, TeacherExtension										

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updated										
E1117			CIT	Υ				03/01/2012				
		XML Name					Complex	Туре				
		City					Addre	ess				
				Defin	ition							
The name of t	the city in	which an address i	s located.									
	Special Instructions											
Data Specifications												
	Code Table ID Mand							Domain of Val	ues			
					S							
	Length	h		Data '				Pattern:	Pattern: *			
	30			STRI				*				
		1			eporting							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank			
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES			
		2		N	0		NO		YES			
		3		N	0		NO		YES			
		4		N	0		NO		YES			
			7	ΓSDS Re	porting							
TSDS Element Mandatory												
		YES					YES					
This data elei	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):											
	Address, EducationServiceCenter, LocalEducationAgencyExtension, Parent, School, StaffExtension, StudentExtension, FeacherExtension											

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updated								
E1118			STATE-ABBREVIAT	ION			03/01/2012			
		XML Name				Complex	Туре			
	Ş	StateAbbreviation				Addre	ess			
			Defi	nition						
The abbreviat	The abbreviation for the state (within the United States) or outlying area in which an address is located.									
	Special Instructions									
Data Specifications										
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandato	ory in XML			Domain of Va	lues		
	1	ES								
	Lengtl	า		Туре				Pattern: *		
	2			RING			*			
		1	PEIMS I	Reporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Co	llected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank		
NO		1		NO		NO		YES		
		2		NO		NO		YES		
		3		NO		NO		YES		
		4		NO		NO		YES		
			TSDS R	eporting						
TSDS Element Mandatory										
YES YES										
This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):										
	Address, EducationServiceCenter, LocalEducationAgencyExtension, Parent, School, StaffExtension, StudentExtension, TeacherExtension									

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Dat	Data Element Date Issued Date Update							
E1119			POS	STAL-CODE	L-CODE 03/01/2012 5/7/202						
		XML Name					Complex	к Туре			
		PostalCode					Addr	ess			
				Defin	ition						
The five or nii	ne digit zip	o code or overseas	postal co	de portion of	f an address.						
				Special Ins	tructions						
Data Specifications											
	Code Table ID Mand							Domain of Va	lues		
					S						
	Length	n		Data 1				Pattern: *			
	17			COD				*			
		1		PEIMS Re							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES		
		2		N	0		NO		YES		
		3		N	0		NO		YES		
		4		N	0		NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting						
TSDS Element Mandatory											
		YES					YES	5			
This data elei	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):										
Address, EducationServiceCenter, LocalEducationAgencyExtension, Parent, School, StaffExtension, StudentExtension, TeacherExtension											

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Update							
E1120			NAME-OF-COUNT	Υ		03/01/2012			
		XML Name			Comple	х Туре			
		NameOfCounty			Add	ress			
			Defir	nition					
The name of t	the count	y, parish, borough,	or comparable unit (v	within a state) in	which an addres	ss is located.			
			Special In	structions					
Data Specifications									
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandato	ry in XML		Domain of Va	lues		
			N	0					
				_		-			
	Lengtl	n	Data				Pattern: *		
	30		STR			*			
		<u> </u>		eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Col	lected	Mandator	y Ca	an be Blank		
NO		1	N	10	NO		YES		
		2	N	10	NO		YES		
		3	N	10	NO		YES		
		4	N	10	NO		YES		
			TSDS Re	eporting					
TSDS Element Mandatory									
YES NO									
This data elei	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):								
	Address, EducationServiceCenter, LocalEducationAgencyExtension, Parent, School, StaffExtension, StudentExtension, FeacherExtension								

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExte	nsion Con	пріех гуре					
Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E1122			COUNTRY-CODE			03/01/2012	
		XML Name			Complex	к Туре	
		CountryCode			Addr	ess	
			Defir	nition			
The unique tw located.	vo charac	ter International O	rganization for Standa	ardization (ISO) co	ode for the coun	try in which an	address is
			Special In	structions			
			Data Spe	cifications			
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandato	ry in XML		Domain of Va	lues
DC033				0			
	Lengtl	1	Data	Туре		Pattern:	
	2		STR	ING		*	
			PEIMS R	eporting			
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1	N	10	NO		YES
		2	N	10	NO		YES
		3	N	10	NO		YES
		4	N	10	NO		YES
			TSDS Re	eporting			
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory	
		YES			NC)	
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):			
Address, Educ TeacherExten		riceCenter, LocalEc	lucationAgencyExtens	ion, Parent, Scho	ool, StaffExtensio	n, StudentExte	nsion,

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updat							Date Updated	
E1455		-	ΓELEPΗ	PHONE-NUMBER-TYPE 03/01/2012 5/7/2012						
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
	Tele	ephoneNumberTyp	e				Teleph	one		
				Defin	ition					
The type of co	ommunica	ation number listed	l for an	individual or o	rganization.					
	Special Instructions									
Data Specifications										
(Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
DC133)					
	Lamati	_		Data 1	F			Detteme		
	Lengtl	1		Data -				Pattern:		
	11			STRI				*		
				PEIMS Re						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll			Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
	TSDS Reporting									
TSDS Element Mandatory										
		YES					YES			
This data eler	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):									
Parent, StaffE	xtension,	StudentExtension,	Teache	rExtension, Te	lephone					

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1456		PRIMAR	Y-TELEPH	IONE-NUMBE	R-INDICATOR			03/01/2012	3/1/2013	
		XML Name					Complex	x Type		
	PrimaryTe	elephoneNumberIr	ndicator				Teleph	ione		
				Defin	ition					
An indication	that the t	elephone number	should b	e used as the	principal num	ber for	an individua	al or organizati	on.	
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tabl	e ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
				NO)					
	Length	1		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:		
	5			BOOL	LEAN *					
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					NO			
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):					
Telephone, Pa	arent, Staf	fExtension, Studer	ntExtensi	on						

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1269			TELEP	HONE-NUMBE	ER .			03/01/2012				
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре				
	Т	elephoneNumber			Telephone							
				Defin	ition							
The telephone	e number	including the area	code, ar	nd extension, i	f applicable.							
				Special Ins	tructions							
	Data Specifications											
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues			
					S							
					_							
	Length	1		Data 1				Pattern:				
	14			NUM	-			#				
				PEIMS Re								
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll			Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES			
		2		N	0		NO		YES			
		3		N	0		NO		YES			
		4		N	0		NO		YES			
				TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory				
		YES					YES					
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):							
	EducationServiceCenter, InstitutionTelephone, LocalEducationAgencyExtension, Parent, School, StaffExtension, TeacherExtension, StudentExtension, Telephone											

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1242			EMAII	L-ADDRESS-TY	PE			03/01/2012		
		XML Name			Complex Type					
	E	EmailAddressType					Electron	icMail		
				Defin	ition					
The type of e	mail listed	for an individual o	r organi	ization. For ex	ample: Home,	/Perso	nal, Work, et	c.		
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
	DC057	7	NO)						
	Length	1		Data [*]	Tyne			Pattern:		
	13	•		STRI				*		
	13			PEIMS Re				•••		
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod		lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					YES			
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
ElectronicMai	il, Parent,	StaffExtension, Stu	ıdentExt	tension						

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1243			ΕN	/AIL-ADDRESS				03/01/2012		
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре		
		EmailAddress			ElectronicMail					
				Defin	ition					
The electronic	c mail (e-r	nail) address listed	for an i	individual or o	rganization.					
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML									ues	
				YE	S					
					_					
	Length	1		Data				Pattern:		
	128			STRI	NG			*		
				PEIMS R	eporting	T				
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	in be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					YES	<u> </u>		
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
ElectronicMai	il, Parent,	StaffExtension, Stu	udentEx	tension						

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1375		F	IISPANIC-	-LATINO-ETHN	NICITY			03/01/2012	3/1/2013	
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре		
	Hisp	oanicLatinoEthnici	ty				Staf	ff		
				Defin	ition					
		ndividual traces his res, regardless of		-						
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
Co	e ID	Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues			
YES										
	Length	ı		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:		
	5			BOOL	LEAN *					
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Elem	ent	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					YES			
This data eleme	ent is als	o included in the	following	g complex typ	pe(s):					
StaffExtension, S	Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensio	on						

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

StaffExtension, StudentExtension, TeacherExtension

reacherexten	Sion Con	ipiex Type					
Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated
E1462			ETHNICITY			04/02/1987	12/3/2012
		XML Name			Complex	Туре	
		OldEthnicity			Staf	f	
			Defin	ition			
Previous defini	tion of E	thnicity combining	Hispanic/latino and ra	ace:			
1 - American In	idian or A	Alaskan Native					
2 - Asian or Pac							
3 - Black, not o	f Hispani	c origin					
4 - Hispanic	-£11:	de entete					
5 - White, not o	ot Hispan	nic origin					
			Special Ins	structions			
			Data Spec	ifications			
C	ode Tabl	e ID	Mandator	y in XML	ı	Domain of Va	lues
	DC149)	N)			
	Length	ı	Data [°]	Туре		Pattern:	
	33		STRI	NG		*	
			PEIMS R	eporting			
PEIMS Elen	nent	Collection Per	iod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES
		2	N	0	NO		YES
		3	N	0	NO		YES
		4	N	0	NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting			
		TSDS Element			Mandat	tory	
		YES			NO		
This data elem	ent is als	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):			

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1343			RAC	CIAL-CATEGOR	Υ			03/01/2012		
		XML Name			Complex Type					
		RacialCategory			RaceType					
				Defin	ition					
Zero or more	racial cate	egories associated	with the	e student or st	aff.					
				Special In:	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tabl	le ID		Mandato	ry in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
	DC097									
	1			Doto	T			Detterm		
	Length	1		Data				Pattern:		
	34			STR				*		
				PEIMS R						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	10		NO		YES	
		2		N	10		NO		YES	
		3		N	10		NO		YES	
		4		N	10		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory		
		YES					YES			
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	followin	ng complex ty	pe(s):					
RaceType, Sta	affExtensio	on, StudentExtensi	on, Tead	cherExtension						

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Elemei	nt			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1460		HIGHEST-	LEVEL-OF-EDUCAT	ION-COMPLETED			03/01/2012	12/3/2012	
		XML Name				Complex	Туре		
ŀ	HighestLe	velOfEducationCor	mpleted			Staf	f		
			De	efinition					
The extent of highest degree			lual has received (6	e.g., the highest gra	ade in so	chool comp	leted or its ed	juivalent or the	
			Special	Instructions					
			Data S	pecifications					
(Code Tabl	e ID	tory in XML		l	Domain of Val	ues		
	DC077	,	NO						
	Length	1	Da	ta Type			Pattern:		
	10			TRING			*		
			PEIM	Reporting					
PEIMS Elei	ment	Collection Per	iod Is	Collected	N	landatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		NO		NO		YES	
		2		NO		NO		YES	
		3		NO		NO		YES	
		4		NO		NO		YES	
			TSDS	Reporting					
		TSDS Element				Mandat	ory		
		YES				YES			
This data elen	nent is als	so included in the	following complex	type(s):					
StaffExtension	n, Teacher	Extension							

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Elemen	t			Date Issued	Date Updated
E1376		YEARS-OF	-PRIOR-PROFESSIO	NAL-EXPERIENCE			03/01/2012	
		XML Name				Complex	с Туре	
	YearsOfPr	rior Professional Exp	erience			Staf	ff	
			De	finition				
The total num institutions.	nber of yea	ars that an individu	ual has previously h	eld a similar prof	essiona	al position in	one or more e	education
			Special	Instructions				
			Data Sp	ecifications				
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML							Domain of Va	lues
		NO						
	Length	1	Da	ta Type			Pattern:	
	2		NU	IMERIC			##	
			PEIMS	Reporting				
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod Is (Collected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1		NO		NO		YES
		2		NO		NO		YES
		3		NO		NO		YES
		4		NO		NO		YES
			TSDS	Reporting				
		TSDS Element				Manda	tory	
		YES				YES	;	
This data ele	ment is als	so included in the	following complex	type(s):				
StaffExtension	n, Teacher	Extension						

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			D	Data Element			Date	Issued	Date Updated	
E1377		YEARS-	OF-PRIC	OR-TEACHING-	EXPERIENCE		03/0	1/2012		
		XML Name				Con	nplex Type	}		
	YearsOf	PriorTeachingExpe	rience		Staff					
				Defin	ition					
The total num	nber of ye	ars that an individu	ual has p	oreviously held	a teaching po	sition in one o	r more edu	ucation ir	nstitutions.	
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values									
				NO)					
					_					
	Length	1		Data [*]			P	Pattern:		
	2			NUM						
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected	Manda	itory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0	NC)		YES	
		2		N	0	NC)		YES	
		3		N	0	NC)		YES	
		4		N	0	NC)		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element				M	andatory			
		YES					NO			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
StaffExtension	n, Teacher	Extension								

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1203			CRE	DENTIAL-TYPE	-			03/01/2012		
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
		CredentialType			Credential					
				Defin	ition					
An indication	of the cat	egory of credentia	l an indiv	vidual holds.						
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Table ID Mand							Domain of Val	ues	
DC043					S					
					_					
	Length	1		Data ⁻				Pattern:		
	13			STRI				*		
				PEIMS Re						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory		
		YES					YES			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):					
Credential, Cr	edentials,	StaffExtension, Te	acherEx	tension						

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1489		CREDENT	IAL-FIELD	D-DESCRIPTOR	R-DESCRIPTION	l		03/01/2012	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
		Description				Cred	dentialFieldD	escriptorType	:
				Defin	ition				
The description	on of the c	ertification field.							
				Special Ins	structions				
				·					
				Data Spec	ifications				
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values									lues
			YE	S					
	Length	1		Data ⁻	- 12 ·				
	1024			STRI	NG			*	
				PEIMS Re	eporting				
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	С	an be Blank
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		YES					YES		
This data elei	ment is als	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):				
CredentialFie	ldDescript	or, CredentialField	lDescript	orType, StaffE	Extension, Tea	cherEx	tension		

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date U							Date Updated	
E1205		C	CERTIFICATION-GRADE-LEVEL 03/01/2012							
		Complex Type								
Level					Credential					
				Defin	ition					
The grade lev	el(s) certif	fied for teaching.								
Special Instructions										
•										
Data Specifications										
Code Table ID			Mandatory in XML			Domain of Values				
	DC078			YES						
	Length				Data Type			Pattern:		
29			STRING				*			
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ement	nent Collection Pe		riod Is Collected		Mandatory		Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		NO			NO		YES	
		2		NO			NO		YES	
		3		NO		NO		YES		
		4		NO		NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting					
TSDS Element					Mandatory					
	YES				YES					
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	following	complex typ	pe(s):					
Credential, St	affExtensi	on, TeacherExtens	ion							

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID	Data Element Date Issued Date Update								Date Updated			
E1206		Т	EACHING	G-CREDENTIAL								
XML Name Complex						х Туре						
	TeachingCredentialType						Credential					
	Definition											
An indication of the category of a legal document giving authorization to perform teaching assignment services.												
Special Instructions												
Data Specifications												
	Code Tabl	le ID	Mandatory in XML			Domain of Values						
	DC131			YES								
	Length	,		Data 1	Type Pattern:							
	-			Data Type STRING			*					
30 STRING * PEIMS Reporting												
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	•		Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank			
NO		1		NO		NO			YES			
		2		NO		NO			YES			
		3		NO		NO			YES			
	4 NO NO			NO		YES						
	TSDS Reporting											
	TSDS Element					Mandatory						
YES					YES							
This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):												
Credential, St	affExtensi	on, TeacherExtens	ion									

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Dat						Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1207		C	REDENT	REDENTIAL-ISSUANCE-DATE 03/01/2012 12/1/20							
XML Name Co						Complex	ıplex Type				
CredentialIssuanceDate					Credential						
	Definition										
The month, day, and year on which an active credential was issued to an individual.											
Special Instructions											
Data Specifications											
	Code Table ID			Mandatory in XML			Domain of Values				
			YES				yyyy = 1919-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31				
Length D				Data 1	Гуре Pattern:						
10			CODED				yyyy-mm-dd				
				PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	AS Element Collection Period Is		Is Coll	ected	Mandatory		Ca	n be Blank			
NO		1	N		0	NO			YES		
	3		N		O NO			YES			
			N		0		NO		YES		
	4 NO NO				NO	YES					
				TSDS Re	porting						
TSDS Element					Mandatory						
YES					YES						
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):						
Credential, Sta	affExtens	ion, TeacherExtens	ion								

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element			Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1208		CR	EDENTI	AL-EXPIRATIO	N-DATE		03/01/2012	12/1/2016		
		XML Name			Complex Type					
	Cred	lential Expiration Da	ite			Cred	ential			
				Defin	ition					
The month, da	ay, and ye	ear on which an act	ive cred	ential held by	an individual v	will expire.				
				Special Ins	tructions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	ues		
			NO			dyyyy = 1919-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31				
	Length	า		Data ⁻	Гуре		Pattern:			
	10			COD	CODED yyyy-mm-dd					
				PEIMS Re	eporting					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected	Mandator	y Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		N	0	NO		YES		
		2		N	0	NO		YES		
		3		N	0	NO		YES		
		4		N	0	NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element				Mand	atory			
		YES				N	0			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	ng complex typ	pe(s):					
Credential, Sta	affExtensi	on, TeacherExtens	ion							

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date											
E1209		T	EACHING	G-CREDENTIAL	-BASIS		03/01/2012						
		XML Name			Complex Type								
	Tea	chingCredentialBa	sis		Credential								
				Defin	ition								
An indication	of the pre	e-determined crite	ria for g	ranting the tea	ching credent	ial that an individ	lual holds.						
				Special Ins	structions								
	Data Specifications												
	Code Tabl	le ID		Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues					
	DC130												
	Lanath			Data :	T		Pattern:						
	Length	1		Data									
	53			STRI									
				PEIMS Re									
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected	Mandato	ry Ca	an be Blank					
NO		1		N	0	NO		YES					
		2		N	0	NO		YES					
		3		N	0	NO		YES					
		4		N	0	NO		YES					
				TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element				Man	datory						
		YES				1	10						
This data ele	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):												
Credential, St	affExtensi	on, TeacherExtens	ion										

Date Issued

Date Updated

Staff Category

Element ID

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherExtension Complex Type

StudentProgramAssociation

E0212			04/02/1987	3/2/1998									
		XML Name		Complex Type									
	St	tateOrganizationId		EducationalOrgIdentityType									
			Defin	ition									
DISTRICT-ID in	ndicates tl	he district identific	ation number register	ed with the Texas	Education Ager	псу.							
	Special Instructions												
Data Specifications													
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandato	y in XML		Domain of Val	ues						
			YE	S									
	1		Data '	T	Pattern:								
	Lengtl	n	Data										
	6		COD PEIMS R			######							
PEIMS Ele	mont	Collection Per		lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank						
NO NO		1		0	NO	Ca	YES						
NO		2		0	NO		YES						
		3		0	NO		YES						
		4		10	NO		YES						
			TSDS Re	porting									
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory							
	YES YES												
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):									
CredentialFie	Actual Extension, Budget Extension, Career And Technical Education Course Extension, Contracted Instructional Staff FTE Extension, Credential Field Descriptor, Education Organization, Local Education Agency Extension, Payroll Extension, School, School Leaver Extension, Shared Service Arrangement Extension, SSAOrg Association Extension,												

Data Element

StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension, StaffExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, StudentExtension,

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Updated											
E0706			GEN	IERATION-COD	E			04/02/1987	3/1/2013				
		XML Name					Complex	Туре					
	T	X-GenerationCode			StaffExtension								
				Defin	ition								
GENERATION	-CODE ide	ntifies the generat	ion suff	ix, if any, whic	h the person a	ttaches	to his name	e.					
				Special Ins	structions								
	Data Specifications												
	Code Tab	le ID	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues						
	C012		N	0									
	Lawath			Data '	T			Dattama					
	Length	1		Data				Pattern:					
	2			COD									
				PEIMS R	· ·								
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected	ı	Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank				
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES				
		2		N	0		NO		YES				
		3		N	0		NO		YES				
		4		N	0		NO		YES				
				TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory					
		NO					NO						
This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):													
StaffExtension	n, Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensi	ion									

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Date Issued	Date Updated									
E0004				SEX-CODE				04/02/1987	3/1/2013			
		XML Name					Complex	Туре				
		TX-Sex					StaffExte	ension				
				Defin	ition							
SEX-CODE ide	ntifies the	gender of the per	son.									
				Special Ins	structions							
Data Specifications												
	Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues			
	C013											
	1			Data '	.			Dattama				
	Length	1		Data				Pattern:				
	2			COD				*				
				PEIMS R								
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank			
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES			
		2		N	0		NO		YES			
		3		N	0		NO		YES			
		4		N	0		NO		YES			
				TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory				
		NO					NO					
This data ele	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):											
StaffExtension	n, Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensi	ion								

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Dat	a Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1064			HISPANIC	C-LATINO-CC	DDE			03/02/2009	
		XML Name					Complex	туре Туре	
	TX-Hi	spanicLatinoEthni	city				StaffExte	ension	
				Defin	ition				
HISPANIC-LATIN		indicates a perso less of race.	n of Cubar	n, Mexican, I	Puerto Rican, S	South o	or Central An	nerican, or oth	er Spanish
				Special Ins	structions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
					y in XML			Domain of Va	lues
	C088		NO	ס					
	Length	1		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:	
	1			COD	DED #				
				PEIMS Re	eporting				
PEIMS Elem	nent	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		NO					NO		
This data eleme	ent is als	o included in the	following	complex typ	pe(s):				
StaffExtension,	Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensior	า					

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1059		AMERIC	AN-IND	IAN-ALASKA-N	ATIVE-CODE			03/02/2009			
		XML Name					Complex	Туре			
	TX-Ame	rican Indian Alaska I	Native				TX-Race	Туре			
				Defin	ition						
AMERICAN-INI America (inclu		SKA-NATIVE-CODE tral America).	indicat	es a person ha	ving origins in	any of	the original	peoples of No	rth and South		
				Special Ins	structions						
Data Specifications											
(e ID	Mandator				Domain of Va	lues				
C088					S						
	Length	1		Data ⁻	Гуре			Pattern:			
	1			COD	DED #						
				PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Elei	ment	Collection Per	iod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES		
		2		N	0		NO		YES		
		3		N	0		NO		YES		
		4		N	0		NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory			
		NO					NO				
		so included in the			• •						
StaffExtension	, Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensi	on,TX-RaceTyբ	oe						

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated		
E1060			А	SIAN-CODE				03/02/2009			
		XML Name					Complex	с Туре			
		TX-Asian					TX-Race	Туре			
				Defin	ition						
	cluding,	person having ori for example, Cam	-								
				Special Ins	structions						
Data Specifications											
Code Table ID Manda					y in XML			Domain of Va	lues		
	C088			YES							
	Length			Data [*]	Tyne			Pattern:			
	1			COD	••		#				
	_			PEIMS Re							
PEIMS Eleme	ent	Collection Per	riod	Is Col			Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank		
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES		
		2		N	0		NO		YES		
		3		N	0		NO		YES		
		4		N	0		NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting						
	TSDS Element Mandatory										
		NO					NO				
This data elemen	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):										
StaffExtension, S	Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensio	on,TX-RaceTy _l	oe						

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Upd								
E1061		BLA	CK-AFRI	ICAN AMERICA	N-CODE			03/02/2009		
		XML Name					Complex	Туре		
	TX-E	BlackAfricanAmeric	an		TX-RaceType					
				Defin	ition					
BLACK-AFRICA	AN-AMER	ICAN-CODE indicat	es a per	son having ori	gins in any of t	he blac	k racial grou	ps of Africa.		
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
(Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues	
C088					S					
	1	-		Doto:	.			Dattama		
	Lengtl	n		Data '				Pattern:		
	1			COD						
		1		PEIMS Re	· · ·					
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES	
		2		N	0		NO		YES	
		3		N	0		NO		YES	
		4		N	0		NO		YES	
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element					Mandat	tory		
		NO					NO			
This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):										
StaffExtension	ո, Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensi	ion,TX-RaceTy _l	pe					

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			D	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1062		NATIVE-I	HAWAIIA	AN-PACIFIC-ISL	ANDER-CODE			03/02/2009	
		XML Name					Complex	Туре	
	TX-Nativ	eHawaiianPacificIs	lander				TX-Race	Туре	
				Defin	ition				
NATIVE-HAWA Samoa, or oth		CIFIC-ISLANDER-CO Islands.	DE indic	cates a person	having origins	in any	of the origin	al peoples of I	Hawaii, Guam,
				Special Ins	structions				
				Data Spec	ifications				
(Code Tabl	le ID	Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues	
C088					S				
	Length	ı		Data ⁻	Туре			Pattern:	
	1			COD	DED #				
				PEIMS Re	eporting				
PEIMS Elei	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	lected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES
		2		N	0		NO		YES
		3		N	0		NO		YES
		4		N	0		NO		YES
				TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
		NO					NO		
This data elen	nent is als	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):				
StaffExtension	ı, Student	Extension, Teache	rExtensi	ion,TX-RaceTyր	эе				

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID	ot ID Data Element Date Issued Date Update									
E1063			W	/HITE-CODE			03/02/2009			
		XML Name			Complex Type					
		TX-White				TX-Rac	еТуре			
				Defin	ition					
WHITE-CODE	indicates	a person having or	igins in a	ny of the orig	inal peoples of	Europe, the Midd	dle East, or Nor	th Africa.		
				Special Ins	structions					
				Data Spec	ifications					
(Code Tab	le ID		Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues		
	C088			YE	S					
	Lengtl	h		Data 1	Tyne		Pattern:			
	1	1	Data Type CODED				#			
	T			PEIMS Re			#			
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	iod	Is Coll		Mandatory	v Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		N		NO		YES		
		2		N	0	NO		YES		
		3		N	0	NO		YES		
		4		N	0	NO		YES		
				TSDS Re	porting					
		TSDS Element				Manda	atory			
		NO				NO)			
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):					
StaffExtension	n, Student	tExtension, Teache	rExtensi	on,TX-RaceTyp	ре					

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID		Data I	Element				Date Issued	Date Updated
E1073		STAFF-T	YPE-CODE				03/01/2010	3/1/2013
	XML Name					Complex	с Туре	
	TX-StaffTypeCode					StaffExte	ension	
			Defin	ition				
STAFF-TYPE-CODE i (instructional and n	ndicates whether the on-instructional)	staff person i	is on the d	listrict payroll (or is a	contracted p	orofessional sta	aff person
		9	Special Ins	tructions				
			Data Spec	ifications				
Code	Table ID	Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Va	lues	
С	NO)						
Le	ngth		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:	
	2		COD	DED #				
			PEIMS Re	eporting				
PEIMS Element	Collection Pe	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank
NO	1		N	0		NO		YES
	2		N	0		NO		YES
	3		N	0		NO		YES
	4		N	0		NO		YES
			TSDS Re	porting				
	TSDS Element					Manda	tory	
	NO					NO		
This data element	s also included in the	following co	mplex typ	pe(s):				
StaffExtension, Tea	cherExtension							

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Da	ata Element				Date Issued	Date Updated		
E0730		Н	HIGHEST-DEGREE-LEVEL-CODE 04/02/1987 3/1/201								
		XML Name			Complex Type						
	TX-	HighestDegreeLev	el		StaffExtension						
				Defin	ition						
		L-CODE identifies to do by the Agency.	he highe	st post-secon	dary degree a	persor	n has earned	from an instit	ution		
				Special Ins	structions						
				Data Spec	ifications						
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values							lues				
C015 NO											
	Length	ı		Data 1	Гуре			Pattern:			
	2			COD	ED			#			
				PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll	ected		Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank		
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES		
		2		N	0		NO		YES		
		3		N	0		NO		YES		
		4		N	0		NO		YES		
	TSDS Reporting										
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory			
		NO					NO				
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	followin	g complex typ	pe(s):						
StaffExtension	n, Teacher	Extension									

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Elemen	:		Date Issued	Date Updated				
E0161		YE	ARS-EXPERIENCE-IN	DISTRICT 04/02/1987 3/1/2017							
		XML Name			Complex Type						
	TX-Yea	ırs Experience In Dis	trict		StaffExtension						
			De	inition							
				pleted years that a p ce center, whether o							
			Special	nstructions							
	Data Specifications										
	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values						lues				
				NO	00 - 99						
	Length		Dat	а Туре		Pattern:					
	2			MERIC		##					
			PEIMS	Reporting							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is C	ollected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank				
NO		1		NO	NO		YES				
		2		NO	NO		YES				
		3		NO	NO		YES				
		4		NO	NO		YES				
			TSDS	Reporting							
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory					
		NO			NC)					
This data eler	This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):										
StaffExtension	n, Teacher	Extension									

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated					
E0130		TO ⁻	TAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPE									
		XML Name			Complex	к Туре						
T	X-TotalYea	rsOfProfessionalEx	xperience		StaffExt	ension						
			Defin	ition								
	TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE indicates the number of verifiable years of creditable experience as specified in 19 TAC, Chapter 153.1021.											
			Special Ins	structions								
Professional staff include: Teachers, full-time librarians, full-time counselors, full-time school nurses, other employees who are required to hold a certificate issued under TEC, Chapter 21, Subchapter B, and any other personnel reported by a school district to the Public Education Information Management System with a "professional" Role-ID (E0721).												
	Data Specifications											
	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values											
	NO 00 - 99											
	Length	1	Data [*]	Туре		Pattern:						
	2		NUM	ERIC		##						
			PEIMS R	eporting								
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank					
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES					
		2	N	0	NO		YES					
		3	N	0	NO		YES					
	4 NO NO YES						YES					
			TSDS Re	porting								
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory						
		NO			NC)						
This data eler	ment is als	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):								
StaffExtension	n, Teacher	Extension										

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
E1449		Н	IGHLY-QUALIFIED-TEA	LY-QUALIFIED-TEACHER 03/01/2012 3/1/2013						
		XML Name			Complex	с Туре				
	Higl	hlyQualifiedTeache	er		TeacherEx	tension				
			Defin	ition						
			ified as highly qualifie alified for ALL section	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	nent accordir	ng to state def	inition. This			
			Special Ins	tructions						
			Data Spec							
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values						lues				
NO										
	Length	1	Data 1	Гуре		Pattern:				
	5		BOOL	EAN		*				
			PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Eleme	ent	Collection Per	iod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
		2	N	0	NO		YES			
		3	N	0	NO		YES			
		4	N	0	NO		YES			
			TSDS Re	porting						
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory				
		YES			NO					
This data eleme	ent is als	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):						
TeacherExtension	on, Teac	her Section Associa	tionExtension							

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherSchoolAssociation Complex Type

					PEIMS			Potential
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS M	1 M	2 M	3 M	4 M	Future Use
**	Reference Complex Type	TeacherReference	✓					
**	Reference Complex Type	StaffIdentity	✓					
E1524	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID	StaffUniqueStateId	✓					
**	Reference Complex Type	SchoolReference	✓					
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationalOrgIdentity	✓					
E0266	CAMPUS-ID	StateOrganizationId	✓					
E1453	TEACHER-PROGRAM-ASSIGNMENT	ProgramAssignment	✓					
**	Complex Type	InstructionalGradeLevels						
E1162	GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE	GradeLevel	✓					
**	Complex Type	AcademicSubjects						
E1097	ACADEMIC-SUBJECT	AcademicSubject	✓					

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherSchoolAssociation Complex Type

Element ID			Data Element	Date Issued Date Updated							
E1524			TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-	-ID 06/05/2012 9/17/2012							
		XML Name Complex Type									
	S	taffUniqueStateId			StaffIdent	ityType					
			Defin	ition							
TX-UNIQUE-S	TAFF-ID is	a unique number a	assigned to a staff me	mber by the Texas E	ducation Age	ncy.					
			Special Ins	structions							
Data Specifications											
	Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values										
			NO)							
	Lamati	_	Doto."	T		Dattama					
	Lengtl	П	Data ⁻			Pattern:					
	10		NUM			########	#				
			PEIMS Re								
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per		lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank				
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES				
		2	N	0	NO		YES				
		3	N	0	NO		YES				
		4	N	0	NO		YES				
			TSDS Re	porting							
		TSDS Element			Manda	tory					
		YES			YES	<u> </u>					
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):							
		on, DisciplineIncide			o	^ : - + :					

StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension, StaffExtension, StaffExtension, TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherSchoolAssociation Complex Type

Element ID	Data Element		Date Issued	Date Updated				
E0266	CAMPUS-ID	04/02/1987	3/1/2004					
	XML Name	Complex	к Туре					
	StateOrganizationId	EducationalOrg	gldentityType					

Definition

CAMPUS-ID indicates the unique campus identification number registered with the Texas Education Agency. It is the linking of DISTRICT-ID with the campus identification number.

An instructional campus: 1) has an assigned administrator, 2) has enrolled students who are counted for average daily attendance, 3) has assigned instructional staff, 4) receives federal and/or state and/or local funds as its primary support, 5) provides instruction in the Texas Essential Knowledge and Skills (TEKS), 6) has one or more grade groups in the range from early education through grade 12, and 7) is not a program for students enrolled in another public school.

An alternative instructional unit: 1) is an instructional site, center, program, or arrangement that is not governed by an individual campus organization, and 2) does not meet the above standard definition of an instructional campus.

Special Instructions

Follow the Resource Guide rules for reporting organizations/campus IDs.

For the ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension and StaffResponsibilitiesExtension Complex Types, if the last three digits of CAMPUS-ID are greater than 698, except for 751, then the last three digits will be changed to 700 at TEA during the data load. However, 700 is not a valid number for use by districts in reporting to TEA.

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherSchoolAssociation Complex Type

		Data Sp	ecifications					
Code Tab	le ID	Mandat	ory in XML		Domai	n of Values		
			YES					
Length	ı	Dat	а Туре		Pa	attern:		
9	DDED		###	######				
PEIMS Reporting								
PEIMS Element	Collection Per	riod Is C	ollected		Mandatory	Can be Blank		
NO	1		NO		NO	YES		
	2		NO		NO	YES		
	3		NO		NO	YES		
	4		NO		NO	YES		
		TSDS	Reporting					
	TSDS Element				Mandatory			
	YES				YES			
	is data alamant is also included in the following complex type (s):							

This data element is also included in the following complex type(s):

Assessment, AttendanceEvent, BehaviorDescriptor, ClassPeriodIdentityType, Cohort,

ContractedInstructionalStaffFTEExtension, Course, CourseOffering, CourseOfferingIdentityType, CourseTranscriptExtension, CredentialFieldDescriptor, DisciplineDescriptor, DisciplineIncidentExtension, EducationalOrgIdentityType, Grade, GradingPeriodIdentityType, GraduationPlan, LocationIdentityType, ProgramIdentityType, School, SchoolLeaverExtension, SectionExtension, SectionIdentityType, Session, SessionIdentityType, StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, StudentAcademicRecord, StudentExtension, StudentProgramAssociation, StudentSchoolAssociationExtension, StudentSectionAssociation, TeacherSchoolAssociation,

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherSchoolAssociation Complex Type

Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated	
E1453		TEAC	CHER-PROGRAM-ASSI	GNMENT		03/01/2012		
		XML Name			Complex	к Туре		
	Pr	ogramAssignment			TeacherSchoo	lAssociation		
			Defin	ition				
Regular educa Title I-Academ Title I-Non-Aca Special Educat	tion nic ademic cion	nm for which the ind	dividual is assigned. F	or example:				
			Special Ins	structions				
Data Specifications								
(Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Do						lues	
	DC094	ŀ	YE	S				
	Length	1	Data ⁻	Туре		Pattern:		
	38		STRI	NG		*		
			PEIMS R	eporting				
PEIMS Elei	ment	Collection Peri	iod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank	
NO		1	N	10	NO		YES	
		2	N	10	NO		YES	
		3	N	0	NO		YES	
		4		0	NO		YES	
			TSDS Re	porting				
		TSDS Element			Manda	•		
This details		YES	ia II a contra a contra de la contra del contra de la contra del contra de la contra del la contra d		YES			
i nis data eien	nent is als	so included in the f	following complex typ	pe(s):				

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherSchoolAssociation Complex Type

Element ID		Data Element Date Issued Date Update							Date Updated		
E1162			GRA	DE-LEVEL-TYP	•						
		XML Name			Complex Type						
		GradeLevel			GradeLevelsType						
				Defin	ition						
The specificat	ion of the	grade level.									
				Special Ins	tructions						
				Data Spec	ifications						
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values							ues				
	DC063	3		YE	S						
	Longti	_		Data '	Fum o			Pattern:			
	Lengtl	1		Data							
	25			STRI				*			
				PEIMS Re							
PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod	Is Coll			Mandatory	Ca	n be Blank		
NO		1		N	0		NO		YES		
		2		N	0		NO		YES		
		3		N	0		NO		YES		
		4		N	0		NO		YES		
	TSDS Reporting										
		TSDS Element					Manda	tory			
		YES					YES				
This data eler	ment is al	so included in the	followir	ng complex typ	pe(s):						
Course, Grade	eLevelsTy	pe, TeacherSchool	Associat	ion							

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

TeacherSchoolAssociation Complex Type

Element ID		Data Element	ement Date Issued Date Update						
E1097		ACADEMIC-SUBJEC	T	03/	01/2012	9/17/2012			
	XML Name			Complex Type	е				
	AcademicSubject			AcademicSubjects	sType				
		Defin	ition						
he teaching field(s ciences, etc.	taught by an individua	al, for example English	n/Language Arts,	Reading, Mathematio	cs, Scienc	e, Social			
		Special Ins	structions						
		Data Spec	ifications						
Code ⁻	Table ID	Mandator	y in XML	Dom	ain of Va	lues			
DC	002	NO	NO						
Le	ngth	Data 1	Туре		Pattern:				
4	12	STRI	NG		*				
		PEIMS Re	eporting						
PEIMS Element	Collection Peri	iod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
NO	1	N	0	NO		YES			
	2	N	0	NO		YES			
	3	N	0	NO		YES			
	4	N	0	NO		YES			
		TSDS Re	porting						
	TSDS Element			Mandatory					
	YES			YES					

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

LeaveEvent Complex Type

						PEI	MS			Potential
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS N	/ 1	M	2 M	3	М	4 M	Future Use
E1281	LEAVE-EVENT-DATE	EventDate	✓							
E1493	LEAVE-EVENT-CATEGORY	LeaveEventCategory	✓							
E1283	LEAVE-EVENT-REASON	LeaveEventReason	✓							
E1284	HOURS-ON-LEAVE	HoursOnLeave								✓
E1285	SUBSTITUTE-ASSIGNED	SubstituteAssigned								✓
**	Reference Complex Type	StaffReference	✓							
**	Complex Type	StaffIdentity	✓							
E1524	TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID	StaffUniqueStateId	✓							

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = AttributeTSDS = DashboardM = Mandatory

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

LeaveEvent Complex Type

Element ID	Data Element								Date Updated					
E1281	LEAVE-EVENT-DATE 03/0								12/1/2016					
		Complex Type												
	EventDate						LeaveEvent							
Definition														
Date for this leave event.														
	Special Instructions													
				Data Spec	ifications									
	Code Tabl	le ID		Mandator	y in XML			Domain of Val	ues					
					S			yyyy = 2018-2019 mm = 01-12 dd = 01-31						
	Length	1		Data '	Туре	ype Pattern:								
	10			COD	ED	ED yyyy-mm-dd								
				PEIMS R	eporting									
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod	Is Col	lected		Mandatory	Ca	ın be Blank					
NO		1	NO		0	NO			YES					
	2		N		O NO		NO		YES					
	3			NO			NO		YES					
4			NO NO				YES							
TSDS Reporting														
TSDS Element							Manda	tory						
YES YES														
This data ele	ment is als	so included in the	followin	g complex ty	pe(s):									

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

LeaveEvent Complex Type

Element ID			Data Element	Date Issued Date Updated							
E1493		LEAVE-EVENT-CATEGORY									
	XML Name Complex Type										
	Le	eaveEventCategory		LeaveEvent							
			Defin	ition							
The code des Sick Personal Vacation	cribing the	e type of leave take	n. For example:								
			Special Ins	structions							
Data Specifications											
	Code Tab		Mandator	-	Do	Domain of Values					
DC076 NO											
	Lengtl	n	Data ⁻	Гуре		Pattern:					
	24		STRI		*						
			PEIMS Re	eporting							
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	iod Is Coll	ected	Mandatory	Са	n be Blank				
NO		1	N	0	NO		YES				
		2	N	0	NO		YES				
		3	N	NO	YES						
4			NO NO			YES					
			TSDS Re	porting							
	TSDS Element				Mandatory						
YES											
This data ele	ment is al	so included in the f	following complex typ	pe(s):							

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

LeaveEvent Complex Type

Element ID Date Element Date Issued Date Updated E1283 LEAVE-EVENT-REASON 03/01/2012 XML Name											
XML Name Complex Type LeaveEvent Reason LeaveEvent Definition Special Instructions Data Specifications Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values NO PEIMS Reporting * PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank NO NO YES 2 NO NO YES 3 NO NO YES 3 NO NO YES 4 NO NO YES TSDS Element YES Mandatory YES	Element ID			Data Element			Date Issued	Date Updated			
LeaveEvent	E1283			LEAVE-EVENT-REAS	ON		03/01/2012				
Definition xpanded reason for the staff leave. Special Instructions	XML Name Comple							х Туре			
Special Instructions Data Specifications		L	eaveEventReason			LeaveE	vent				
Special Instructions Data Specifications				Defin	ition						
Special Instructions	Expanded rea	son for th	e staff leave.								
Data Specifications Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values NO Length Data Type Pattern: 40 STRING * PEIMS Reporting PEIMS Reporting NO NO NO YES 2 NO NO YES 3 NO NO YES 4 NO NO YES TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO NO				Snecial Inc	structions						
Code Table ID Mandatory in XML Domain of Values NO Length Data Type Pattern: 40 STRING * PEIMS Reporting PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank NO 1 NO NO YES 3 NO NO YES 4 NO NO YES TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO				opeciai iii	or decions						
NO NO NO				Data Spec	ifications						
Length Data Type Pattern: 40 STRING * PEIMS Reporting PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank NO NO NO YES 2 NO NO YES 3 NO NO YES 4 NO NO NO YES TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO NO		Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues			
STRING				N	O						
STRING											
STRING											
PEIMS Reporting PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank NO NO NO YES 2 NO NO NO 3 NO NO YES 4 NO NO YES TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO NO		Length	า	Data [°]							
PEIMS Element Collection Period Is Collected Mandatory Can be Blank NO 1 NO NO YES 2 NO NO YES 3 NO NO YES 4 NO NO YES TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO NO		40		STRI	NG		*				
NO 1 NO NO YES 2 NO NO YES 3 NO NO YES 4 NO NO YES TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO				PEIMS R	eporting						
2 NO NO YES 3 NO NO YES 4 NO NO YES TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO	PEIMS Ele	ment	Collection Per	riod Is Col	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank			
3 NO NO YES 4 NO NO YES TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO	NO		1	N	0	NO		YES			
4 NO NO YES TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO			2	N	0	NO	NO				
TSDS Reporting TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO	3			N	O NO			YES			
TSDS Element Mandatory YES NO	4			N	NO	YES					
YES NO				TSDS Re	porting						
	TSDS Element Mandatory						tory				
his data element is also included in the following complex type(s):	YES NO										
	This data ele	ment is al	so included in the	following complex ty	pe(s):						

Date Issued | Date Updated

Staff Category

Flement ID

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

LeaveEvent Complex Type

TeacherSectionAssociationExtension

Element ID	Data Element Date Opdate										
E1524			TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-	-ID 06/05/2012 9/17/2012							
XML Name				Complex Type							
	StaffUniqueStateId				Staffldent	ityType					
			Defin	ition							
TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID is a unique number assigned to a staff member by the Texas Education Agency.											
Special Instructions											
			Special III	or decions							
			Data Spec	ifications							
	Code Tab	le ID	Mandator	y in XML		Domain of Va	lues				
			NO)							
						Pattern:					
	Length	า	Data ⁻	Туре							
	10		NUM	IERIC ########							
			PEIMS Re	eporting							
PEIMS Ele	ement	Collection Per	riod Is Coll	lected	Mandatory	Ca	an be Blank				
NO		1	NO		NO		YES				
		2	N	O NO			YES				
		3	N	IO NO			YES				
		4	N	NO YES							
			TSDS Re	porting							
TSDS Element Mandatory											
YES											
This data elei	ment is al	so included in the	following complex typ	pe(s):							
•		•	entExtension, PayrollE Extension, StaffEducat				Extension,				

Data Flement

StaffExtension, StaffExtension, StaffExtension, StaffResponsibilitiesExtension, TeacherSchoolAssociation,

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

OpenStaffPosition Complex Type

						Potential				
Element ID	Data Element	XML Name	TSDS	М	1 M	2 N	/	3 M	4 M	Future Use
E1308	OPEN-STAFF-EMPLOYMENT-STATUS	EmploymentStatus								✓
E1310	STAFF-CLASSIFICATION	StaffClassification								✓
E1311	POSITION-TITLE	PositionTitle								✓
E1312	REQUISITION-NUMBER	RequisitionNumber								✓
E1313	OPEN-STAFF-PROGRAM- ASSIGNMENT	ProgramAssignment								•
**	Complex Type	InstructionalGradeLevels								✓
**	Complex Type	AcademicSubjects								•
E1315	DATE-POSTED	DatePosted								✓
E1316	DATE-POSTING-REMOVED	DatePostingRemoved								✓
E1317	POSTING-RESULT	PostingResult								•
**	Reference Complex Type	EducationOrganizationRefere nce								•

Please see TEDS 'Section 3 - Description of Data Elements' for the technical specifications for the elements listed.

For data elements identified as potential future use and NOT USED BY TEA, technical specification documentation will not be provided.

Legend

(a) = Attribute

TSDS = Dashboard

M = Mandatory

2018-2019 Texas Education Data Standards Section 3.3 - Staff Category Description of Data Elements Addendum Version 2019.2.0

Staff Category

30310 Staff Association Sub-Category

OpenStaffPosition Complex Type

This complex type is part of the Ed-Fi Core Schema, but not for Texas use at this time. Therefore, technical specifications have not been provided.